MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
JANUARY 11, 2008
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 11, 2008, BEGINNING AT 9:10 A.M., WITH
CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA PRESIDING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui, regular meeting of eleventh January
2008 shall come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C,
BALSA, JO ANNE JOHNSON, WILLIAM J. MEDEIROS,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH PONTANILLA, MICHAEL P.
VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO, AND CHAIR
G. RIKI HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: NONE.
COUNTY CLERK ROY T. HIRAGA: Mr. Chairman, all nine members are in attendance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Before starting, as part of the rules of decorum in this chambers, ladies and
gentlemen, my fellow members, if you can please retire our handheld devices,
whether it be a pager, your cell phone, other devices that may disrupt the decorum
and proceedings of this meeting today in this chambers. The Chair shall enforce
decorum at all times.
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OPENING REMARKS
The opening remarks were offered by Chair Hokama.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the
Pledge of Allegiance.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, thank you for allowing the Chair the personal privilege of
presenting you his opening comments this morning.
With that, Mr. Clerk, let us proceed with the agenda.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we received five requests from individuals who have
signed up prior to the convening of the meeting that wish to testify. Shall we
proceed?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed, Mr. Clerk.
Ah, prior to proceeding, may I just inform those that will be testifying that you have
three minutes to share your comments with the Council this morning. We will be
assisting you with your time.
At the beginning of your comments, the green light on the podium will be lit to start
your three-minute mark. At the two-minute thirty-second mark, the yellow light will go
on indicating you have thirty seconds to, to conclude your remarks. And at the
three-minute mark, the light will go on and we'll--I will ask you to conclude your
comments at that point.
If you, for those that are speaking and have signed up prior to the start of the
meeting _ the rules of this Council _ have--you may have an additional three
minutes after all others have spoken.
Stating that, Mr. Clerk, let us call our first testifier.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Our first speaker is Helen Nielsen, offering testimony on County
Communication 08-7, followed by Rick Pounds.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
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PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MS. HELEN NIELSEN, PRESIDENT OF THE MAUI JAPANESE CHAMBER OF
COMMERCE (testifying on County Communication No. 08-7):
Good morning, Council Chair Hokama-CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MS. NIELSEN: --and Councilmembers.
My name is Helen Nielsen. I'm testifying as the President of the Maui Japanese
Chamber of Commerce, and I am thrilled to be the first testifier at the first meeting of
the first of 2008. So thanks for the honor.
I'm here to support Item 08-7 of the County Communications. It's a proposal for the
establishment of a sister-city relationship with Fukuyama in Hiroshima, Japan, and
Maui County. And it may be premature to give testimony at this point, but I just
thought I'd have a chance to say hello to everyone and just to show my support for
this relationship.
You know, the Japanese Chamber has had an incredible relationship with the
Fukuyama Chamber of Commerce and Industry for over ten years now, and we've
had many exchanges on many different levels over those years.
And, you know, I just want to encourage you all to consider traveling to Fukuyama in
the third week of May. That is when they have their Rose Festival, and they honor all
of their sister-cities, and it's a beautiful event. There are roses everywhere in the city,
and they're just such a warm people. And I just hope you get the opportunity to see
what this relationship means to the people of Fukuyama when you participate in their
events. The enthusiasm and the aloha that they, they share with us is, is genuine.
And I really believe that this relationship will, will, will surprise you in the rewards it
will bring.
So thank you for your time, and I wish you all a Happy New Year again. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Nielsen.
Members, any questions for our testifier on what she has presented this morning to
us?
Ms. Nielsen, thank you very much and Happy New Year to you, too.
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COUNTY CLERK: Rick Pounds will be offering testimony on Committee Report 07-155,
followed by Madge Schaefer.

MR. RICK POUNDS, MAUI MEADOWS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION (testifying on
Committee Report No. 07-155):
Aloha, Councilmembers. Happy New Year.
Being second's not bad, I guess.
I'm Rick Pounds, I'm one of the board members of Maui Meadows Neighborhood
Association. And on behalf of our members who overwhelming support this bill, we
ask that you give proper consideration to the amendment PC-28, brought forth by
Michelle Anderson.
And I thank you in advance for helping to make Maui Meadows--or maintain, to
maintain its character, its, its rural character. And I thank you for your consideration
today.
Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Pounds.
Members, any questions for the gentleman?
Having none, Mr. Pounds, thank you.
MR. POUNDS: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Madge Schaefer will also be testifying on Committee Report 07-155,
followed by Mike McCormick.

MS. MADGE SCHAEFER, PRESIDENT OF MAUI MEADOWS NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION (testifying on Committee Report No. 07-155):
Hello. I'm Madge Schaefer. I'm President of Maui Meadows Neighborhood
Association, and I think this is my third or fourth time here on this issue.
Back in July, we became aware of a change in the law that put Maui Meadows into-subject to the Housing Code standards, and we called a meeting. We asked the
Mayor and we asked our representative, Councilmember Anderson, to come to a
meeting.
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Well, that's always a little dicey, you know, when you have a neighborhood group
and, and there hasn't been a burning issue for awhile. And so I said, "Be optimistic,
and we'll set up thirty chairs." And a hundred more than that first thirty showed up, so
we had a very large turnout. And we did ask--we did poll the audience, and they
overwhelmingly supported putting Maui Meadows back into the appropriate zone,
which is Rural zoning.
We followed the bill through, and the very last section was added, which we were not
aware of. We just were made aware of it in mid-December only because I asked if I
could see a copy of the bill. And I think what happened was probably my fault
because I didn't follow it to the Planning Committee. I presumed that the same
language was going to go, and, and so that was unfortunate.
But it is only a small correction, but it's a very important correction. It will prevent
things from happening that have happened under the, the old rules. The lady who
was an original, and still is an original owner, bought a lot in Maui Meadows when it
was first subdivided back in the late sixties, had a reasonable expectation that after
this many years, that her situation was not going to change. It has changed with
twenty-five feet of fill in her view shed now, and a house to come.
So it's, it has a tremendous impact. it has the potential to have even more impacts if
it's not immediately adopted.
I want to thank each one of you. We've sent, we've sent e-mails, and there're a
number of you that I've spoken with about this bill. And I'm very, very appreciative of
your time and interest, and I will be ever so happy if you will support the amendment
and I can go home.
So thank you again. Happy New Year. And any questions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much, Ms. Schaefer, for your testimony this morning.
Members, questions on the testimony presented? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I almost thought when you said, "Ms. Schaefer," you were talking to me. That's my
maiden name.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Psychic.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, Madge, just to make this clear to people who may be
listening, Maui Meadows was originally designated as Rural, originally built under
Rural standards?
MS. SCHAEFER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: With Rural setbacks.
MS. SCHAEFER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: When this Council adopted height restrictions, that
applied to Maui Meadows-MS. SCHAEFER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --under the Rural zoning, so that if you were to put in fill,
you still had to build at existing or original grade, whichever was lower.
MS. SCHAEFER: Yes. The thirty-foot limit, you're talking
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Exactly.
And then some time in the last few years, the Planning Department made a
determination that Maui Meadows didn't get Rural zoning, didn't appropriately get
Rural zoning, so they no longer were classified under RU-1 or RU-0.5.
MS. SCHAEFER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, therefore, were under R-U-R-A-L category, which
doesn't exist in County zoning, that then allowed them to use building restrictions
based on the old Building Code.
And then you folks started seeing people come in and bring in fill and build on top of
the fill an additional thirty feet.
MS. SCHAEFER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that's what brought all this to the forefront.
So the bills that we brought forward, one was mine. The one that we're acting on
today is the Administration's bill, which is more comprehensive than the bill I
proposed. My bill was just for Maui Meadows because it was done in haste. But
then the Administration came in and did a more comprehensive bill that includes all
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lands that may be zoned R-U-R-A-L, and gives them the appropriate Rural building
restrictions.
MS. SCHAEFER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Correct.
And so my question to you then, is the amendment that will be proposed today
deletes language in the bill that allows people to, to build under the old Building
Code, which does not have height restrictions, as long as they have applied for a
building permit?
MS. SCHAEFER: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And the thing that's scary about that is that a lot of
people have rushed in to get their permits into the hopper so that they can circumvent
what we're trying to do.
MS. SCHAEFER: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so the amendment that is being proposed today
would prevent that. You would have to have your building permit issued prior to the
enactment of this bill. Is that correct?
MS. SCHAEFER: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much.
MS. SCHAEFER: I think it's important to note that this has not been a silent issue. It's been
very well talked about. The Planning Department has certainly been aware of it. The
homeowners have been aware of it. It, it hasn't been a stealth campaign, unlike what
happened to us and how we found out about this. When the Planning Department
changed their rules, they didn't tell anybody. And so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We appreciate that comment.
MS. SCHAEFER: And, and I, I'm afraid Mr. Hunt, although it didn't happen on his shift, bore
the brunt that night of--that we met, from the homeowners who were very upset about
that lack of, of notice.
I think you've very accurately summarized the bill. And the issue is if, if, if the
amendment makes it, it, it really puts a stop to, to some, a wrong that should have
never happened.
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So I would be very appreciative if each of you, well, each Councilmember will
consider supporting this and let us go home.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and, Madge, we thank you very much for catching
this glitch because I was not a member of this Committee, and I, as you, assumed
the bill went through as proposed. So appreciate you keeping a birddog on this.
MS. SCHAEFER: Well, you know, having been in government--1 spent fourteen years in
government, and I learned that sometimes things just sort of appear. And nobody is,
it's not an evil thing. It's just boilerplate, but sometimes boilerplate can really mess
things up.
So, so I appreciate that your, your willingness to follow through, and, and
Councilmember Balsa's and certainly the Mayor and Administration's willingness to
follow through and correct this.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. Thank you so much.
MS. SCHAEFER: Thank you. Happy New Year.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members.
Thank you very much, Ms. Schaefer.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mike McCormick will be offering testimony on Committee Report 07-155,
followed by Lance Holter.
MR. MIKE McCORMICK, MAUI MEADOWS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION (testifying
on Committee Report No. 07-155):
Aloha, Councilmembers and Council Chair Hokama.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning, Mike.
MR. McCORMICK: I want to thank you for the poem, very inspirational; and, once again,
thank the Councilmembers for all the hard work that you do on behalf of the citizens
of Maui County. I know it's not easy. And believe me, I wouldn't want to be in your
place. But keep up the good work.
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I think Madge Schaefer and Michelle really went through and described the dilemma
that we're in. And we need your help to remedy this because in this period that's
happened, people have rushed in to get building permits or applications. And in this
interim period, now you've got people encroaching on what used to be our fifteen-foot
side setbacks and rear setbacks to where that's been reduced to seven feet.
So remodels and homes that are being constructed are encroaching and changing
the, the nature of our Rural neighborhood. And then aside from that, this height
situation has also been critical to where people have added second stories on to their
home and gone up much higher than, or by bringing in fill and increasing the grade of
the lot.
So, once again, anything that you can do to expedite and get Michelle's amendment
approved would be much appreciated.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. McCormick.
Members, any questions for the gentleman on his testimony? Having none,
Mr. McCormick, thank you very much.
MR. McCORMICK: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: The last individual who signed up is Lance Holter, and he'll be offering
testimony on Committee Report 08-8.
MR. LANCE HOLTER (testifying on Committee Report No. 08-8):

Well, I'm just thrilled to be here as always, and I really appreciate your thoughtful
words, Chair, and I really appreciate the ability to pledge allegiance to our flag. And
Happy New Year, everybody.
I was out of state when the first reading of Bill 108 came through, and I'm a adjacent
neighbor within the 500-foot radius.
I have some, some concerns about the project. I really appreciate that they're
incorporating a police officers' kiosk. We're, right now, Paia is, is without a
community police officer, and we've been that way since Tony Paresa retired.
A police officer in the town, if it were a community police officer, would make a huge
difference because they would know the, the children; they would know the people
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growing up in town; they would know the, the issues at hand; they would see, for
example, when we have a socio-economic issue of, of, of, we have mentally ill people
living on the beach. I have asked social workers to come and do--down, make
mental assessments and so forth.
This is an issue that would come to a, to notice immediately with a police officer. And
I appreciate the developers having the ability to incorporate this. Over the years,
we've made many attempts to get a police officer there in town permanently, but
we've always been turned away.
But what I wanted to talk about is citizens came to me and, and talked about the
large trees in the parking lot that are, are scheduled to be removed. I'd like to note
that in the Paia-Haiku Community Plan, page thirty-eight, it says, "Save and
incorporate healthy, mature trees in the landscape planting plans of subdivisions,
roads, or any other construction development." This is page thirty-eight.
It also says, on page twenty-two, "Recommend to the Arborist Committee for
consideration as exceptional trees, all trees or growth trees that have a significant,
historical, or cultural value, represent an important community resource or
exceptional by reason of age, rarity, location, size, or aesthetics."
I walked through this morning looking at the trees, and it's, and it is, I would say these
are a part of the Pala landscape.
Also, we will be losing our last open space/park space. Its been an issue over the
years because the park space ends up becoming a hangout for, for vagabonds.
However, with a police officer, this open space would be monitored and, and we
could become a healthy, healthy concept for the town. We don't need to lose all of
our open space, and this is what will happen.
And then the, the last issue which came to a head to me last night was when I came
back from Paia, it was about four, four-thirty. I, I used the Paia bypass. I got on
Baldwin Avenue, and the traffic was backed up from the stoplight, all the way up past
the post office; and this is because we've got five schools. We've got Doris Todd; we
got Montessori; we got, we've got St. Joseph's; we got King K; we've got Kalama; we
got Seabury all letting out at the same time, as well as return traffic.
So in their parking plan, they have one exit--comes out on Baldwin Avenue. All right,
if you look at the last page of the Google photo, right up by the Bank of Hawaii, they
have one exit.
And Neal Bal told me of a fire that occurred back in the sixties. it almost took out the
entire town. It started over on, near the, across from the fire station. Mind you, ifs
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directly across from the fire station. They barely were able to maintain--contain the
fire. Had they not been able to, the entire town would have been gone.
So what we have is we have one entrance now with this new plan, one exit. If we
have a tsunami, we have a fire, I'm, I'm concerned about this, this . . here, all
because what we used to have is have, between Charley's and Jacques, was an
outlet on the Hana Highway. But by removing that, they, they want to turn that into a,
a, a, a space for--to use by the, the restaurant, and they want to pave it with park,
with, with blocks.
I'm concerned about this, this traffic issue. And I, I think it needs to be addressed,
and I'm hoping that we can put some consideration or conditions on this plan that will
be further looked at as far as this safety issue, and also as far as the Paia
Community Plan.
Thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Holter.
Any questions for the gentleman on the testimony provided to you this morning,
Members? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Thank you, Lance, for bringing this to our attention.
I, too, was gone when this came through, so I apologize for that.
But, basically, you're asking the Council to request that they keep the eight mature
trees in their reconfiguration of this area?
MR. HOLTER: I'd like them to keep these trees. If it's impossible to keep them, then I think
that we should have some sort of a factor of replacing the number of mature trees by
a x-factor of new trees of a certain height, of a certain species. Because as we all
know, the trees create--make the temperatures less there; they create shade; and it's
important for our community to have, have this kind of a, a contribution.
We're not--we're going to lose all of our green space now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
MR. HOLTER: This is, this is a . . . I think it's better for their business to keep them
maintained as green space.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Definitely, trees are very valuable, and the Community
Plan points that out that we're supposed to be saving large, mature trees.
You say in your printed testimony that by saving these trees, it could, you could-saving the trees could be accomplished by a minor rearrangement of the parking lot
layout.
Have you spoken to the developer in regards to this and how the parking lot would
have to be reconfigured?
MR. HOLTER: No, I haven't. I think--but I'd be happy to. I think, also, the developer would
probably be advised to speak to the tenants. The tenants in the property have
concerns. I, I, I know the tenants are concerned about speaking to the new
developers because they're on a month-to-month lease now, and they're a little
worried about keeping and maintaining their lease. Space is in real short supply in
Paia. If you get a lease there, you're lucky.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
MR. HOLTER: Mostly . you know.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much, Ms, Anderson.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
And good morning, Mr. Holter.
MR. HOLTER: Hi, Mike.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thanks for being here.
You know, I can appreciate the issue with the trees,
You, you mentioned in your testimony that tenants expressed concern--because
when we had the meeting, there was not one person that opposed it. l know the Paia
Main, Main Street-MR. HOLTER: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: —folks came out.
And I did get a call from one person, one, I don't recall his name, but he didn't leave a
phone number, and he had expressed some concern as it related to the traffic.
MR. HOLTER: Yeah, there, there.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I just want to, you know, let you know that nobody that day
came out to express opposition to it. So if you could tell us who these particular
tenants are, I'm sure, you know, we would appreciate hearing from them, 'cause here
we are at first reading and then, you know.
MR. HOLTER: What I would, Mike, what I would suggest that they do is they make a, a, a
way to communicate to the tenants and, and say, "What is your input in the
development here? What are your concerns?"
As I said before, they're afraid to come forward because their lease is on a
month-to-month, so they're on a, in a pivotal position of if they complain, they lose
their lease. That sort of thing. They want to have, they--so I think what I'm asking is
that they make an outreach to their tenants.
For example, there was a cell phone tower, when I was the Chair of the Variance and
Appeals, a cell phone tower up in Haiku. None of the tenants had been contacted by
the developer. I thought that was odd, but I saw that happen and I don't--I think it's,
it, we want to communicate to our tenants and our community.
I, I'm mostly concerned about the traffic pattern, and it's a new development. We
have five thousand cars passing through Paia every day, one way and then the other
way. And at that four-thirty, two o'clock on, it's a, it's going to be a problem all the
cars spilling out onto Baldwin Avenue.
And I, I've spoke to the developer's representative, and they agree that it could be a
problem so they left this one area as a patio. But I'm saying I think you're going to
need two exits.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. We'll definitely mon--try to monitor the situation,
consult with the developers prior to second reading.
Thank you.
MR. HOLTER: Thanks so much.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other questions for Mr. Holter this morning?
If not, Mr. Hotter, thank you very much for your testimony.
MR. HOLTER: Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK Mr. Chairman, Mr. Hoffer was the last individual who signed up to offer
testimony this morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Is there anyone else wishing to provide testimony prior to the Council proceeding with
its agenda, please make yourself known.
Okay, having none coming forward, Members, the Chair, with no objections, shall
close testimony for today's eleventh of January, 2008, regular meeting.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we would note that written testimony has been received
from Mr. Holter, and copies have been duly distributed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: With no objections, the Council shall accept written testimony provided
for today's meeting.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
THE WRITTEN TESTIMONY OF LANCE HOLIER, THERE
BEING NO OBJECTION, WAS MADE A PART OF THE RECORD
OF THIS MEETING.
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The following committee reports were presented.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-1

- BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
That BILL NO.
1 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE CIVIL DEFENSE AGENCY",
be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and
2.

That County Communication No. 07-324, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-1 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to adopt
Committee Report 08-1, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
This report details the Committee's review and recommended approval of a revised
proposed bill that amends the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget, relating to grant revenues
pertaining to the Civil Defense Agency. The amendments recognize grants awards
received from the Homeland Security Grant Program and recognizes grant
appropriations to more accurately reflect both Fiscal Year 2006 and Fiscal Year 2007
grant funds for certain programs administered by the Civil Defense Agency.
The bill was additionally revised to reflect the year at hand. The Committee
recommends passage of the revised bill and the filing of the County Communication.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, further discussion on the motion? With none, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, for the record, BILL NO. 1.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
08-2
NO.

- BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO.
2 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT AND
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be
ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-330, from the Mayor, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-2 BE ADOPTED.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to adopt
Committee Report 08-2. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
The bill within this report amends the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget, allowing for the
transferring of the appointed CIP Coordinator position within the Office of the Mayor
to a civil service position in the Department of Management.
By making the position a permanent civil service category, it is the hope to attract a
more or most qualified candidate for the needed position which has remained unfilled
in its current category.
The bill was additionally revised to reflect the year end--year at hand.
Your Committee recommends passage of the revised bill and filing of the County
Communication.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? With none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 2.
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COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-3

- BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO.
3 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING APPENDIX A OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO THE DEPARTMENT OF
FINANCE", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;
and

2.

That County Communication No. 07-325, from the Budget Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-3 BE ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina, to adopt
Committee Report 08-3. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
The bill within this report amends the Fiscal Year 2008 Budget, relating to grant
revenues as it pertains to the Department of Finance, allowing for additional funds
and position to the Commercial Driver License Program.
The action will assist in satisfying mandates of the Motor Carriers Safety
Improvement Act of 1999, as it relates to the monitoring of traffic control violations of
our County's CDL holders.
The bill was additionally revised to reflect the year at hand.
Your Committee recommends passage of the revised bill and filing of the County
Communication.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, further discussion?
Mr. Moto, the committee report does reflect the question of indemnification
requirement for the--from the State. Have you been--are you prepared to give the
Council a comment?
CORPORATION COUNSEL BRIAN MOTO: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
Good morning, Members of the Council. Brian Moto.
Let me give you a status report of what has happened since that meeting. I asked
my Deputy, Adrianne Neely, to look into this. And it, first of all, it's, it's quite a
struggle to obtain a copy of the terms and conditions for this grant agreement.
But putting that aside, the--more importantly, we did verify that in 2007, the State
Legislature passed Act 152, which is a State law that allows the State to indemnify
Counties when a State agency uses County facilities or avails itself of County aid or
support.
And with that in mind, Deputy Neely contacted Attorney General's Office. And the
reason that is important is because the Attorney General's Office advises the
Governor. Under the new State law, Act 152, the State can indemnify Counties in
certain situations, but it has to be approved by the Governor, and the State has to
verify that it has insurance coverage to cover the risk associated with that
indemnification.
As a practical, this matter, this also means that any time the issue of indemnification
is raised by a County in the context of one of, of an agreement like this, it has to be
individually negotiated and determined.
When the State was contacted, they, they did not have any position. It was a new
issue for them. They, both they and Finance has to take a look at the terms, and
there's going to have to be further negotiation determine--to determine whether the
State will be willing to recommend to the Governor an indemnification of this kind for
purposes of the CDL program. So more talks are going to have to occur.
The other, the other thing that I did learn in the meantime was that, fortunately, the,
reviewing the record, we don't believe there have been any claims or lawsuits arising
out of the, out of County's administration of the Commercial Driver Licensing
Program on behalf of the State.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for those comments, Mr. Moto, as our Corporation Counsel.
My question though, Mr. Moto, is when we have the situation reversed, they do not
give us a choice of negotiating. It's a requirement from them that we indemnify them.
So why is it now for, for us, not treated in the same manner? I, I mean, when you say
"negotiate".
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is that the term in the statute, that we are to negotiate?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: No, no, no. The, that's, that's not the term the statute uses,
but the practical re—it's the practical result of the statute because the statutes says
the State may indemnify Counties in certain situations, provided the Governor
agrees; and, secondly, that provided that the State has insurance to cover that
indemnification.
And as a practical matter, that means that every time this issue comes up, the
Attorney General has to come up with a recommendation to the Governor as to
whether they will support or not support that indemnification.
When the roles are reversed, it is true that the State tends to use, because it's in the
stronger bargaining position, they will usually take the position, "Well, these are our
rules. This is what we want. Are you going to agree or not? If you don't agree, well,
guess what? You're not going to get our help." But sometimes we have taken a hard
bargaining position, and in certain limited, certain circumstances, there have been
cases where comprises have been reached. But it's always a tough slog because it
ends up becoming a matter of negotiation and who is going to blink first.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, when it's a State program responsible by the State and asking us
to do then their, to do their job, I would think we are in the strong position.
But, Members, any questions for Mr. Moto, Corporation Counsel, regarding the issue
of indemnification?
Any further discussion on the motion before you? If not, all in favor of the motion
please say "aye.
11

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair will vote no.
NOES: CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The motion passes with eight "ayes" and one "no."
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 3.
COMMITTEE REPORT
- POLICY COMMITTEE:
NO.
08-4
Recommending the following:
1.

That RESOLUTION NO. 08-1 , entitled "AMENDING THE RULES OF THE
COUNCIL RELATING TO COMMITTEES", be ADOPTED;

2.

That RESOLUTION NO. 08-2 , entitled "ESTABLISHING THE STANDING
COMMITTEES OF THE COUNCIL, DEFINING THEIR DUTIES, AND
APPOINTING THEIR MEMBERS", be ADOPTED; and

3.

That County Communication No. 07-323, from the Council Chair, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-4 BE
ADOPTED.
COUNC1LMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to adopt
Committee Report 08-4. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman.
Your Policy Committee met on December 18, 2007, and makes reference to County
Communication No. 07-323, from the Council Chair, as it relates to the two
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resolutions: one, "ESTABLISHING THE STANDING COMMITTEES OF THE
COUNCIL, DEFINING THEIR DUTIES, AND APPOINTING THEIR MEMBERS"; and,
two, "AMENDING THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL RELATING TO COMMITTEES".
Your Committee notes the Office of Information Practices (OIP) verbally advised
Council staff early in 2007 that, under the Sunshine Law (Part I, Chapter 92, of the
Revised Hawaii stat--Statutes), non-committee members could not participate in
meetings of your standing committees. Your Committee further notes that, by
correspondence dated February 28, 2007, the Director of Council Services directed-requested a written advisory opinion from the OIP. The requested OIP advisory
opinion had not been provided as of the time of your Committee meeting.
Your Committee further notes that there were two draft resolutions entitled
"ESTABLISHING THE STANDING COMMITTEES OF THE COUNCIL, DEFINING
THEIR DUTIES, AND APPOINTING THEIR MEMBERS", transmitted to Committee
by, by County Communication 07-323; and, two, a draft resolution transmitted by
correspondence dated December 12, 2007 from the Chair of the Committee. The
Committee expressed its preference for the draft resolution transmitted by
correspondence dated December 12, 2007.
Corporation Counsel stated that the proposed resolution would resolve the OIP
concern by allowing for non-voting members of Council committees to participate in
committee meetings, consistent with the Sunshine Law, thereby, allowing
Councilmembers who are members of a committee, to participate in committee
meetings as non-voting members.
Your Policy Committee, therefore, recommends the following:
1.

That the resolution entitled "AMENDING THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL
RELATING TO COMMITTEES" be adopted;

2.

That Council—that resolution entitled "ESTABLISHING THE STANDING
COMMITTEES OF THE COUNCIL, DEFINING THEIR DUTIES, AND
APPOINTING THEIR MEMBERS" be adopted; and

3.

That this com--that County Communication No. 07-323 be filed.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any other discussion? Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I'll be very happy to support this resolution. I think amending our rules to make it
possible for us to do the people's work is very, very important. For most of us who
sat here for the first year and not being able to attend meetings that sometimes we
felt very important, and to be a part of, even as non-voting members, was prohibited
by this opinion for which, till today, we have never receive, received a written opinion.
I think sometimes the process of government is hampered by its inability to see the
trees from the forest, and this was one classic example of that.
I have nothing against the Office of Information Practice. I think they do a great job.
The Sunshine Law was put there to protect the people, to make government an open
process, but I think many times we may have taken it to another level and now we
have to really look at how we need to do the people's work. If we're going to do it
right, how we can be best served.
So this will, I think in my mind and in the people's mind, amend and, and make it
available for all of us to participate whenever and wherever we need or feel needed,
and that way we're not coming to meetings and asking, "Well, I wasn't part of that
meeting, now I need to know this or I need to know that." We now have the
opportunity, so we can do our Council meeting as Council meetings and our
committee meetings as committee meetings.
Thank you, Mr. Chair, for bringing this forward. Thank you, Mr. Mateo, for all your
efforts.
Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
I, too, will be supporting the resolution as brought forward by Member Mateo.
As you recall, you know, back in 2006 and back, you know, we all could attend this,
attend anyone's meeting.
You know, I, I've been approached by people in our community, you know, asking
me, "Eh, how come you're not in this committee?" And, be--and, and I tell them
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because of the ruling by OIP, we're kine a prohibited from attending. For me, it's the
Planning Committee.
But, again, you know, I just want to say thank you. It's about time that we pass a
resolution so we can attend meetings that are very important to us and our
community.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
Any further discussion? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
It seems like a seminal day here.
I'd like to thank our Policy Chair Danny Mateo for bringing this issue forward, finally
bringing us resolution to a matter that has been a thorn in everybody's side. And I, I
find it very ironic that we here in Maui County are amending our own rules so that we
can actually fulfill the purpose and intent of the Sunshine Law, in contradiction to
01P's opinion.
It seems very ironic to me that we even have to do this because the intent of the
Sunshine Law is to keep discussions about public matters in the open and in a public
forum. And by prohibiting non-committee members from attending meetings, that
kind of stuck us in a box and forced us to discuss matters on a one-on-one situation
just to get informed.
It also prevented us from getting information that is being presented in various
committees to help inform us, and in a way that we can ask questions. Ifs one thing
to watch it on TV, it's another thing to sit here and be able to clarify any questions
that you have in some of the tech--technical presentations that we've been receiving,
specifically with the Planning Committee.
So thank you very much, Chair, for your input on this, and also for Chair Danny
Mateo of the Policy Committee for taking the bull by the horns and bringing this
forward.
Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

Any further comments, Members, discussion/questions? If none, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION NO. 08-1 and 08-2, respectively.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-5
- POLICY COMMITTEE:
Recommending that RESOLUTION NO.
08-3 , entitled "AUTHORIZING
SETTLEMENT OF ASGHAR R. SADRI V. KURT ULMER, ET AL., CIVIL
NO. CV06-00430 ACK KSC, ASGHAR R. SADRI V. JAMES H. APANA, ET AL.,
CIVIL NO. CV07-00109 SOM BMK, AND ASGHAR R. SADRI V. MAUI PLANNING
COMMISSION, CIVIL Na 04-1-0366(2)", be ADOPTED.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, I MOVE THAT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-5 BE
ADOPTED.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
adopt Committee Report 08-5. Mr. Mateo.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman.

Your Policy Committee met on October 16, 2007, on November 13, 2007, and
December 18, 2007, and makes reference to County Communication No. 07-11, from
the coun--from the Council Chair, regarding the settlement of claims and lawsuits.
The Corporation Counsel requested the opportunity to discuss a settlement offer
relating to Apartment B, Lot 2 of the Montana Beach Condominium in Pala.
The Committee did convene in an executive session to consult with legal counsel.
Following executive session, your Committee reconvened in regular session. Based
on the information and the recommendation of the Department of the Corporation
Counsel, your Committee voted to recommend the adoption of the revised proposed
resolution to authorize the settlement of the matter under the terms proposed in
executive session.
Your Policy Committee, therefore, recommends that resolution entitled
"AUTHORIZING SETTLEMENT OF", of "ASGHAR R. SADRI V. KURT ULMER,
ET L., CIVIL NO. CV06-00430 . ASGHAR R. SADRI V. JAMES H. APANA,
ET AL., CIVIL NO. CV07-00109 . . . AND ASGHAR R. SADRI V. THE MAUI
PLANNING COMMISSION, CIVIL NO. 04-1-0366(2)", be adopted.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
Members, we have a motion before you. We do have Corporation Counsel Moto,
Deputy D'Enbeau present to provide comments and responses, as well as the
Council has duly noted the ability to enter into executive session. As you will note,
Members, we do have on the agenda posted County Communication 08-4, regarding
the, a financial component by a communication through Mayor Tavares.
Further discussion?
Okay, if not, Mr. Moto, do you or your deputy have anything to say in open session at
this time, and is there a need for us to talk about confidential matters in a
consideration regarding executive session?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman, if I may have just a few seconds to consult with
my deputy.
DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL MADELYN D'ENBEAU: Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Counsel.
DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL D'ENBEAU: There will be a, a legal proceeding on
the seventeenth of this month where we will be putting what we believe to be the
settlement, assuming the County adopts the resolution this morning and the other
parties go forward as we anticipate, that would be put on the record in the Federal
Court, and that's the anticipation that we have. At that time, it should complete the
entire settlement.
It, it would be better to keep everything confidential up until that, that moment, I
believe.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Hearing that from Corp. Counsel, Members, if there is--you know
what, I'm going to give you a few minutes. I'm going to call a recess because if there
are things that you would need to discuss prior to a decision, then we will enter
executive session.
Council shall be in recess till 10:15 a.m.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:04 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:24 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council shall return to order.
Members, what you have before you is a main motion to adopt Committee
Report 08-5, as reported by the Policy Committee through our Chairman, Mr. Mateo.
The Chair would, at this time, advise the Members, since we are still in a li--litigation
regarding the final decisions and settlement of this item, that I would caution the
Members of what you may wish to say in an open session meeting. And, therefore,
that is why you have noticed, we have agendized it with the appropriate executive
session opportunity if it is necessary for you to either question or have comments or
discussion with Corporation Counsel.
As I stated before, you do have an attachment later in the agenda under County
Communication 08-4. It will be referred to our appropriate standing committee
chaired by Mr. Pontanilla. And at that point in time, the Members and the public, in
an open meeting, will be able to have full discussion, as well as questions and
responses.
Therefore, is there anything by the Members prior to the Chair asking for the
question?
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Okay, having none, all in favor of the motion as stated by Mr. Mateo please say
"aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried; nine-zero.
Thank you very much, Ms. D'Enbeau, for your hard work on this case.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: RESOLUTION 08-3.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-6
- LAND USE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
That BILL NO.
4 J2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 3299 (2005), PERTAINING TO THE
GRANTING OF A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO VALERIE LEWIS OKAMURA
TO ALLOW FOR THE OPERATION OF MAUI BY THE SEA, A TRANSIENT
VACATION RENTAL SITUATED AT 523 HANA HIGHWAY, KUAU, PAIA,
MAUI, HAWAII", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO
PRINT; and
2.

That County Communication No. 07-217, from the Planning Director, be
FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and my apologies to
you and the body. May I request a two-minute recess to confer with you on a
procedural matter?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, recess, subject to the call of the Chair.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:26 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:28 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall return to session. The regular Council meeting of eleventh
January 2008.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, for that short
recess.
I MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-06 [sic]
AND THE FILING OF THE COMMUNICATION.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by
Mr. Pontanilla, to adopt Committee Report 08-6. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
Before I go any further, let me correct the numeric designation of the committee
report. That should read "08-6".
This matter grants applicant Valerie Lewis Okamura a five-year extension for a
Conditional Use Permit for a vacation rental called "Maui By The Sea." This matter
was discussed at the December 19, 2007, Land Use Committee meeting. And at this
meeting, the Deputy Planning Director clarified that a time extension is treated
differently from an initial issuance of a Conditional Permit, which in most cases goes
from one to two years.
Your Committee noted the lack of complaints and Ms. Okamura's compliance with
the terms of the initial Conditional Permit.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Okay, we have, as you're aware, Members, you do have a proposed amendment by
myself, so I would ask Mr. Molina if he would be gracious enough to make a, a
motion, please.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
ON YOUR BEHALF, I MOVE TO AMEND COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 08-6.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND FOR DISCUSSION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
As you stated earlier, there's a January 10, 2008, document from you to the
Members, as it relates to this proposed amendment, and I'll yield the floor to you,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
Members, we do have a motion to amend made by Mr. Molina, seconded by
Mr. Pontanilla.
It is a motion to amend under the proposed bill attached to Committee Report 08-6,
and my proposed amendment for your consideration is a condition to be called
No. 18.
You do have the attached documentation of why I believe that at least we should
have the discussion as it regards not only whether or not we will permit vacation
rentals in zoning categories that does not allow such activity, but what would then be
a fair financial requirement regarding property taxation.
We do have Mr. Young and Mr. Teruya from the Department of Finance, as
Mr. Young as our Director and Mr. Teruya as the Real Property Tax Division
Administrator, present to respond to questions.
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And you also have in the attachment, a January 9 communication or letter from
Mr. Young to the Chair, showing us the calculations and differences of how it impacts
real property taxation as we have been granting approvals.
You will also note in my attachment if you had the opportunity, Members, of how I
see an unfair imbalance of how we've been treating B&Bs who go through the license
process and what they can and are not able to receive under real property taxation,
and how, in your Chair's opinion, vacation rentals in general have not paid their fair
share of property taxes on, on zoning categories that is outside of the legally
permitted land use category at this time.
Is there any need for Mr. Young or Mr. Teruya to come forward to respond either to
their written communication or questions regarding how the taxation works on this?
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just had one question of Mr. Teruya.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Teruya and Mr. Young, if you would please join us; and we
appreciate your making the time from your busy schedules to join the Council this
morning.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. Thank you very much Mr. Young and also
Mr. Teruya.
My question is very simple. 1 got your memorandum and 1 totally understand the
calculation and the fact that the individual was, you know, classified in the
Homeowner classification and was also utilizing Circuitbreaker.
What my question is, is if this particular measure passes, how will and how have we
been treating other people in similar circumstances that are now getting the
Conditional Permit, are operating Transient Vacation Rentals in similar zoning
category? All I want to do is keep this fair and make sure that we're treating
everyone equally.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Either Director Young or Mr. Teruya.
ACTING REAL PROPERTY TAX DIVISION ADMINISTRATOR SCOTT TERUYA: In
answer to your question, Ms. Johnson, how the Division would administer something
like this where a transient vacation rental was allowed on the cottage portion, and
there's two different scenarios, is if, one, if the owner lived in the main house; and,
one, with, if they did not.
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In the case that the owner lived in the main house and were receiving a home
exemption, the ordinance allows the entire parcel to be taxed as Homeowner. In the
event that the owner did not occupy the main house, the main house would be, and
underlying land area, would be taxed or classified as Improved Residential, and the
cottage that's used, well, allowed a TVR, would be taxed or classified as Hotel.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and that's the way you're treating present individuals
who've received Conditional Use Permits where it's a similar situation?
ACTING REAL PROPERTY TAX DIVISION ADMINISTRATOR: If you've received a
Conditional Use Permit for anything, yeah, it's taxed as your highest and best use.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
ACTING REAL PROPERTY TAX DIVISION ADMINISTRATOR: So even if it was used for
Commercial, then they would be taxed as Commercial, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so.
ACTING REAL PROPERTY TAX DIVISION ADMINISTRATOR: But it all depends on what
the Conditional Use Permit says the allowable use will be and for what period, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: All right, because I just want to be clear that we're treating
all these properties equally. And from what you have explained, and I, I think it
should also be explained to the applicant how these tax ramifications will now apply
to that individual if this passes because they will be treated just like everyone else.
ACTING REAL PROPERTY TAX DIVISION ADMINISTRATOR: Right.
But the communication, just to be clear, that the communication says that the
Conditional Use Permit, the, the property would be classified as Improved
Residential, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. But what you're saying, though, is that the unit that
is being rented out, that, you know, the person's not living in, that, that unit would be
classified as Hotel. Is that correct?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Department,
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE KALBERT YOUNG: Ms., Ms. Johnson. Kalbert Young, Director
of Finance.
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It, it, it gets a little bit complex and that, and that's why a lot depends on the specific
scenarios.
To be clear though, the reason why there's a, a seeming discrepancy is because
there's no TVR ordinance in the Code, unlike, say, the Bed and Breakfast ordinance,
which in the Bed and Breakfast ordinance, it's specifically--it is explicit in terms of
how the property classification for real property taxes will be designated once it's, it's
granted.
In the TVR side, it's, it's actually silent, or it doesn't exist, so it leaves open
interpretation to the other portions of the Maui County Code relative to real property
tax.
And what Mr. Teruya is trying to relay is that based on these different scenarios. So
in the situation where, as this current ordinance as proposed, where the applicant
resides on property in one of the dwellings, that's where we get into the segmented
arrangements where one dwelling will be taxed in a different classification then the
other.
But the Code also specifically allows, on the Homeowner's exemption, if they're living
on property, that they are applicable to the Homeowner's exemption.
On top of that, if you get the Homeowner's exemption, the Code that relates to the
Circuit Breaker, the Circuit Breaker Program, when the Council amended that part of
the ordinance back in 2005, it allows for the Circuit Breaker to apply to the entire
property even irrespective of a, a TVR or a rental of the other cottage dwelling; and
that is leading to the discrepancy.
So to be clear, if any part of the property is Homeowner and receives a Circuit
Breaker, it will apply to the entire property. And that's, that's the situation where you
are in now, but.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and, and I do, now I see what you're basically
saying is that because the ordinance is silent on this, by adopting the amendment,
what we're saying is this is the way the entire property will be taxed.
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: The, the Department and the Real Property Tax Administration
will accept the passage of the ordinance for the Conditional Use Permit as the
clarification in terms of how the Council will dictate administration of the real property
tax classification for this particular property under the ordinance.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. But, as Mr. Teruya said, if you were to apply it
where it was based on actual use for the, you know, each one of the respective
dwellings, it would be different. But to be uniform, we're specifying this through this
amendment at this point in time?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Yes. This amendment, this, for the record, this amendment will
be consistent to the Bed and Breakfast application in the ordinances. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much for that clarification. I
appreciate it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Questions and—will, will, will, everyone will have an opportunity. Okay, so I'll go
down the line. Mr. Medeiros, any questions for resource staff?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
No, I don't have any questions at this time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, just a fast question for the Department in regards
to TVRs.
When we receive the Special Use Permit, as well as the con, Conditional Permit, in
the process, does the Finance Department, you know, have a chance to review each
application so that, you know, things like this could be caught upfront and, you know,
information could be provided to the Committee before we take action?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Mr. Pontanilla. Currently, the Department of Finance or the
Real Property Tax Division are not on the routing for application of Conditional Use or
Special Use Permits. We are also, we are always available to the Council when
Council or any of its committees deliberate on either application. But to my
knowledge, to date, the Department of Finance has not been solicited or requested
for attendance at any of the committee meetings and—to my knowledge, anyway.
And on this particular issue, I know we were not present at the Council Committee
meeting that deliberated this item.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.

And, and second question that I have is in regards to TAT. Do we know if they paid
or not paid? You know, some of 'em come, come to us and they say, "Yeah, you
know, their TAT is paid." You know, we're just taking the word of that, that particular
applicant at this time.
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Yes, yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
TAT, or, or the Transient Accommodations Tax, is a State tax, and the Department of
Finance or the Real Property Tax Division, its not under our purview and we also
don't check or validate that they are, that they have a, that they have applied or paid
for a TAT.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Mr. Moto, one question. Let's say we move forward on this particular amendment,
how do we treat the ones that we already approved?
CORPORATION COUNSEL: Mr. Chairman. The, regarding ones that have already been
approved, I, I, what I'm hearing from the Finance Department is that when it comes to
these determinations about qualification for exemptions and what portion of the
property gets put in what classification, or whether the entire property gets put into a
certain classification, it really comes down to the facts of each case.
So what that means is that the, the tax treatment can and will be shaped by--the
appropriate tax treatment will be shaped by the specifics pertaining to that Transient
Vacation Rental.
What makes this particular Transient Vacation Rental a little bit unusual in its facts is
that it's, it's being, first of all, the owner lives in and--lives in the main house and uses
it as his principle home. In some of the TVRs that have been approved by this
Council, that wasn't even the case. The, the, the, the owner was either offsite or
didn't live in the main house--lived in the ohana unit, and so may not have qualified
for Homeowner's exemption.
Another thing that makes this unusual is that oftentimes when you're dealing with
TVRs, there are rental units within the main house itself, which makes it even more
tricky because then under Code, in the provision in the Tax Code, those portions of
the house that are being rent--of the main house that are being rented out would not
qualify for Homeowner's.
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In this particular situation, we have a, a house with, a main house with a resident
principal homeowner that does qualify for Homeowner's exemption, and the
Transient Vacation Rental is confined to an ohana unit.

If, one other observation I'll make is that about, I think it was two years ago or a year
ago, the Council amended the real property tax code to say that if someone qualifies
for a homeowner's exemption and even though they rent out their ohana unit, the
Homeowner's classification is going to apply to the entire property. Okay.
So that, that rule change was important because what it means is that even if you, if,
if you are a homeowner in the main house and you rent out your ohana unit, under
that rule, your entire property still remains in home, in Homeowner class.
So what this provision does, well, if, what this proposed amendment will do, if
adopted, is provide for the reclassification of the entire property from Homeowner into
Improvement Residential.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you for that lengthy information.
Thank you, Chairman. I, I, I think we still need a lot of work on, on how do we tax
TVRs.
One of the things that concern me is, you know, with TVRs or, or any B&B's is, and I
brought it up, you know, during the Planning Commission back in 2000, this is in
regards to park, park fees. But that's another matter.
So thank you for this opportunity, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Victorino, any questions for resource people?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just a quick comment that I guess all well-meaning
intentions sometimes can backfire on us, and the Homeowner's one is a classic
example what we meant to do as a good thing for people, and now we're finding it
kinda handcuffing us for the things we need to do.
So thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Mateo, questions for resource?
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
And the question would be as a follow-up to Mr. Moto's comments, and this is to the
Finance depart--Director.
I think my, my concern would be one of consistency. And as Mr. Pontanilla had, had
mentioned earlier, the question to Mr. Moto was, you know, how are we going to
address those that we have already, in fact, approved? So I'm, I'm a little worried
because is the Department, at this point, also looking at the other TVRs that we have
already approved, in terms of coming up with the same specifics referenced in this
communication or this proposed amendment?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Mr. Mateo, the proposed amendment wasn't, wasn't proffered
by the Administration or the Department.
And in terms of how the, if there were any other Conditional Use Permits that were
issued for TVRs by the Council, the Real Property Tax Division is applying the Maui
County Code as it currently stands to those. So to be clear, we're not doing anything
inconsistent. We're applying it consistently as the Code provides.
This measure, or this amendment, would only relate to this particular property. So
how--it would be handled different if, short of not passing this amendment, or not
including this amendment, the Real Property Tax Division would handle taxation on
this property consistent to the existing Code. It would be different, it would be
handled--it would be handled differently then as this amendment would require.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: So short of this particular amendment, they, she would, this, this
operator would continue to still have the Homeowner's and the Circuit Breaker
advantages?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: So because we're in this discussion at this point, is it the Finance
Director's interest to pursue the follow-up with those other TVR operators that already
got their approvals to, in fact, verify the fact that they, they, too, are not receiving
these two exemptions?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: I would have to say no, Mr. Mateo, because any other--any
other Conditional Use Permits that were issued that did not have this particular
provision in it, under the Maui County Code, the current--they are currently allowed
that application. If, if they, if they're living on property, Homeowner's exemption, the
Code currently allows it.
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And without this specific amendment or this provision in any ordinance to the
contrary, the application in the Maui County Code is they are allowed for it. So there
is no authority for me or the Department to pursue to other properties that you've
already granted Conditional Use Permits that--where this area is silent.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Chairman, just an additional comment.
I think it's pret--pretty bothersome for us to go through the process. When, when
these applications come to Committee for discussion, you know, I am under the
impression that they have met a degree of compliance. And part of that degree of
compliance was the fact that these issues had in fact been addressed.
So I'm a little uncomfortable at this point because I'm worried about consistency in
how we're addressing the TVR issues where we made approvals without these
components being part of our decision.
So just with that being said, Chairman, thank you for my opportunity.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for your comments.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank, Chair--thank you, Chair.
You know, I don't know what, what to say about this.
First of all, it's a lot to take in, Mr. Chair. We just received this, this morning right
before the meeting, and I honestly have not read it through in a, in a manner that has
allowed me to really take it in.
Even the attachment from Director Young advises us that the analysis is rather
complex and the explanation is necessarily lengthy in order to fully explain the
method of calculation that they used in comparing Homeowner classification against
Improved Residential.
And Director Young just said that currently under the County Code, this homeowner
qualifies for the Homeowner exemption. So I'm having a hard time making a decision
on an amendment that is basically a policy decision that is being applied to one
particular applicant.
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I would be much more comfortable, Mr. Chairman, if we could lay this on the table
until the next meeting so we all have a chance to more fully understand it; and that
maybe this issue in itself should come before Budget and Finance for us to look at
this in a, in a overall policy decision-making manner, rather than on a case-by-case
situation because we do have two other Conditional Use Permits up for approval
today, and how does this apply to them? And does it not? And if it does, I mean.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'll, I'll give you my comments about why it, it's-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's specific to this.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
--it approaches the way, we, it, it's before you this morning,
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Those are my concerns, Mr. Chairman. It just
seems like a lot to do on a floor amendment.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
I think that all of the questions that I have, have been asked by my peers, so I await
your, your comments. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
And I believe we started with you, Ms., Ms. Johnson, so.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and, yes. And my, my only comment would be that
through uniformity, and I guess I can ask this of Mr. Young and Mr. Teruya, if we
uniformly change the ordinance and show that because our tax rules or whatever, to
clarify that anybody that's in this category, whether they're currently operating
whatever, we could do that by ordinance so that you would have that clarification, is
that not correct?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Yes, and that would be our preference-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
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DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: --Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. That, that's, that would probably be my preference,
too, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
Members, the proposed amendment is before, in the manner, because, one, during
Mr. Molina's Committee meeting on these items, I was away doing other Council
requirements, but you are well aware through my whole tenure of how I look at
property taxation and fairness; and that if we are providing or there is relief given in
this area, there's a . . . somewhere else, and somebody else or others will have to
make up for the relief given in one area.
And we've all heard the comment that, "We need to be allowed to do a non-permitted
use in a certain land use category because of taxation assessments." Well, one of
the things that I thought was important is then let's try and get some actual data,
okay.
And I had--it was the Chair's intention to provide you this information and have you at
least go through a consideration. And if I, you know, I'm--and I'm listening to all of
you, and maybe the better for us is, as a specific approach, is a global, universal
approach that will apply to everyone in the future.
But, you know, it disturbs me when you have a two point some four million dollar
property paying sixty dollars a year minimum tax. That is not taxing people out of
their homes because your assessment is over millions of dollars.
And, as you can see, just from one property, the difference of four years of taxation is
almost forty thousand dollars. So somebody else or others had to make up the forty
thousand dollars.
So if you want a permitted use, a non-permitted use approval--and that is why the
B&B ordinance is structured in a manner that automatically, and those property
owners live on the property, the licensed legal B&B ones--they do not qualify for
Homeowner's exemption; do not qualify for Circuit Breaker. And they're paying, what
the Council believe, their fair share of taxes to run a vacation operation--rental
operation.
So where's the fairness to them, then, Members?
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Before we make a determination of decision on this matter, is there additional
questions for our resource because they have requirements. So I'll start--we'll, we'll,
we'll go around again then.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Just so we can, I guess, get clarification and make sure we, I guess, make others
aware that the applicant--and I guess maybe, Mr. Young, if you could follow with
some comments--what the applicant did was not illegal. Okay. Because I, I, just, just
to ensure that people know out there that what this person did was not illegal. It was
available; everything was silent. And it's like, for example, like a parallel that this
would--many of us who do our Federal income taxes and State taxes, if there are
loopholes that provide you an advantage, I mean if, if it's there, it's there; you make
use of it. And as long as it is within the legal parameters, then so be it. You take
advantage.
So I just want to make sure we express that as well because just in case people
might get the impression that what the applicant did was maybe suspect or, you
know, trying to get around something, well, it wasn't illegal.
So can you verify that for me, again, Mr. Young?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Yes, Mr. Molina.
I would say that to the extent of real property taxes, what the--I did not, I hope I did
not convey or imply that there was anything illegal or fraudulent on the part of the
applicant or on the part of the Real Property Tax Division applying the Code.
It is in the, the appropriate and legal application of the Code that this is how it, it is
applied correctly, and this is the result.
You know, having said that, you, you know, we apply it based on the existing Code.
And, again, to reiterate, it, this amendment would make it more consistent to the bed
and breakfast application in the Code, but that's only because the bed and breakfast,
there is a Bed and Breakfast ordinance in the Code, and there is not one in terms of
the TVR aspect--so, yeah, just to be clear.
And I concur with, with your statement, Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, all right. Thank, thank you very much, Mr. Young.
And, and this is, I think the discussion at least at, at this point, is healthy to have and
to talk about it because this may be one of many, many examples that are out there
as well as it relates to the TVR matter.
So I just wanted to make sure we express that sentiment as well, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, and I would advocate that same position, Mr. Molina, the applicant
get everything properly, even the, the renewal of this ex—extension of the Conditional
Permit. So by no means was the Chair's intention to infer that the applicant was not
trying to comply with anything, you know.
My, my point is coming from a taxation standpoint and what is fair as how we are
treating similar things under different categories, particularly the B&B category.
And I think it's important for us to allow our community to be aware of when you
receive certain things, it's been part of the discussion about assessments versus
taxation, Members. And the complaint has always been, "Because my value is so
high, I cannot pay my taxes."
Well, in ... in Fiscal Year '07, properly done, the tax was sixty dollars, minimum tax.
That's nothing wrong with that. That's the total legal taxation under the current Code.
But is that a fair taxation level is the question.
Further questions? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Mr. Young, could you give me a quick reminder on what the tax rate is for
Homeowner classification as opposed to Improved Residential?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Certainly.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It depends on the year you want, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, current would be fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Young.
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DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: In, in the current Fiscal Year, the Homeowner's classifica--tax
rate for Homeowner classification is $2,00 even, and for Improved Residential, the
tax rate is $5.00 even.
And this is referenced in writing on my response of January 9, I'm sorry, on
page 4 or 5. I'm, I'm sorry, it's not $5 even. It's $4.85.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Four eighty-five. Thank you for that.
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: And also to, for, I'm sure you, you may already be aware, but
along with the $2.00 Homeowner's rate, there is also a, granted a Homeowner's
exemption that's in the amount of $300,000 off of the property value.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
So, basically, if, you know, Mr. Chair, I, I hate to go into lengthy discussion, but since
we do have this in front of us, it, it, it appears to me that what you're saying in this
memo to the Chair is basically because the property is being used for commercial
purpose, that it should be taxed not as a Homeowner's classification, but as an
Improved Residential classification, much like we do for people who rent property
long-term and don't live in it. Is that correct?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Um.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let me interject and say that the Department responded to a request
made by the Chair in the way that I had put forward the question to the Department;
and that is on page 1 of the communication from Mr. Young, back to me, in where he
states the two assumptions that he was asked to respond to, and that was calculate
the increase under Improved Residential, and calculate the amount of taxes actually
collected, okay.
And the purpose why I had asked regarding the Improved Residential was that what-is what we require the legal B&Bs to pay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. But then, again, this is a Transient Vacation
Rental Conditional Permit. It's not a B&B permit.
And the reason I ask that question, Mr. Chairman, and it may very well be that this
should be a policy decision that we should make; but, it's not a decision I'm
comfortable making today without a little bit more discussion and deliberation and
some research.
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Because this could lead to--I mean we have, excuse me, many people who live in
their homes and work out of their homes and could be considered commercial
operators, people who have daycare centers, or people who do taxes for people out
of their home, or, you know, any number of people work from within their home and
generate an income doing that. And so, would we then apply Improved Residential
to them also, and looking at the bigger picture?
CHAIR HOKAMA: That would obviously be a policy question. They may even be classified
in a Commercial/Business category.
And, again, that is something I believe through the proposal made by Ms. Balsa
regarding Home Occupation consideration in her ordinance is, I think, where the-much of the discussion and questions and responses will be solicited regarding the
point you bring up.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you for listening to my concerns.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
You know, this is very interesting discussion and, and, and, you know, I, I would
welcome, you know, the opportunity, the Budget and Finance Committee to work with
the Department of Finance in regards to probably not only TVRs, but, you know,
other things like Member Anderson talked about, to come out with an ordinance that,
you know, we, not only the County will be comfortable with, but all different type of
businesses, including the TVRs would be comfortable with.
I, I think that's the only fair thing that we, we can do right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair thanks you for your comment.
Any questions at this time? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Mr. Chair.
While we were all discussing all the various items, I was curious and something that
really sticks in my craw is this past year and the Circuit Breaker. So I'm flipping
through the computer trying to figure out how we come with this Circuit Breaker
because here we have a property that, it says gross income, adjusted gross income,
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so I'm over here on this page right now, pulling up how do we figure out a gross
adjusted income.
And it says, you know, you enter your figure here, and then you do some other
calculations, based upon that, minus, and you come up with a net figure. Is that
correct, Mr. Young?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Department.
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: You, you, your adjusted gross income is on your income tax
return.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Income tax, right?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so that's, that's how we determine the Adjusted
Income Tax. Because it says over here, a Federal Income Tax signed and
photocopy the first two pages-DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --is handed in at the same time?
(Councilmember Anderson was excused from the meeting at 11:06 a.m.)
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Right. The Adjusted Gross Income is not determined by the
County of Maui or the Department of Finance. It's, it's, it's the line on their income
tax return that is labeled "Adjusted Gross Income."
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. By putting that, you know, because I'm just
curious how all these years, you could have a Transient Vacation Rental and
basically been moving along, and this year, of all years, she goes down to the
minimum $60.00.
And I cannot question that. I mean I don't have that kind of facts in front of me, and
I'm not in the modem of trying to question anybody. But I guess if it's done legally,
then it's done legally. But I sure not happy about it because I pay my fair share at a
Homeowner's rate, which I don't rent any rooms out. I don't do anything on my
property except live there, okay.
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I know we made the rules, but I think the rules now have to be looked at again. Now
somebody else is going to suffer, okay. Every time we do something like this,
somebody else suffers.
Those who take advantage of the system, they're smarter than me. I just--I'm just the
"Joe Blow" on the street paying his taxes every year just surviving.
You know, so, I'm just not happy that some property can be worth that much and be
used as a Transient Vacation Rental and pay $60.00 minimum tax. I find that
appalling. But if it's legal, there's nothing much I can say,
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any questions further? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Yeah, for the Director of Finance.
Director Young, you may have explained it in your previous comments, but--and I've
been trying to go through the amendment and the attached information.
The Fiscal Year 2007, $60.00 bill, why was it so substantially low from 2006, I mean
difference, and what 2008 would be? What, what brought it down to that figure
because all the other years seem to be in a relatively same range?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Urn-hum.
(Councilmember Anderson returned to the meeting at 11:08 a.m.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Young or Mr. Teruya.
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: The year in question, Mr. Medeiros, is under my response for
Fiscal Year 2007-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: --and what if you will--there's a number of things that worked, as
is typical of any Circuit Breaker applicant because there's a number of considerations
that change from year to year, right?
One is the tax bill because that's factored into the Circuit Breaker Credit calculation.
But the big one is Adjusted Gross Income. And I don't know what the Adjusted Gross
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Income for this particular applicant was in the year that they filed, but I suspect that
potentially it was very low. And the combination of that, relative to the tax bill, could
have resulted in a very large credit.

But also in 2007, the year in question, if you, the, if you look, the Homeowner's
Exemption in that year was 300,000. The prior year, it was 200,000. That--during
that time, we raised, the County raised the Homeowner Exemption, and also the tax
rate was reduced quite significantly from $3.50 in the Homeowner's category in the
prior year to $2.50 in '07.
All of those factors contributed to, likely, the credit being larger, well, not likely, in fact,
the credit being larger than the tax bill, and that's why it's at the $60 minimum.
I do remember that this, that was not unique to this property. During that time from
'06 to compared with '07, because of the combination of the Council's work to raise
the Homeowner's exemption and lower the tax rate for the categories, you saw pretty
generally a lot of properties see reduced tax bills for '07. So it's not unique to this
property.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you for that response.
Do you know that in Fiscal Year 2005 - 2006, did the property owner also apply and
qualify for both home exemption and the Circuit Breaker in those years?
DIRECTOR OF FINANCE: Yes. My response does go back to Fiscal Year 0-2005. And in
2005, they were homeowners. The Homeowner exemption in 2005 was only
$110,000. But they also did qualify for the Circuit Breaker, and the credit, the Circuit
Breaker credit in that year was only $384 and some change. But the Homeowner's
tax rate in 2005 was $3.55; and then in 2006, the Homeowner's exemption was
increased by Council action to 2, $200,000; and the tax rate for Homeowners was,
was actually reduced to $3.50. But this applicant also did get the Circuit Breaker
credit, and the credit was actually larger than in the previous year of about $2,598 for
the credit.
And, and, again, as I mentioned, just recently, that the applicant did have
Homeowner's exemption and Homeowner's rate and the Circuit Breaker credit in
2007, as well.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Director Young, thank you for that explanation.
Mahalo, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
I find this a very uncomfortable situation.
I would like to congratulate you on your ongoing diligence with protecting the
County's finances. You do an outstanding job of that. And this is certainly a very
clear example of where we need to do something because I don't particularly like to
see the County losing this amount of money. I mean almost $40,000 is a lot of
money concerning one property, and we don't know how many others are out there
that probably need a look.
I think what this points out to me is what I've been saying since last budget, is that we
really need to take another look at our total real property tax system because it has
pukas in it, and we hear about them from time to time.
As much as I, you know, the—I'm trying to be fair. I'm trying to be fair, and I'm also
trying to look at both sides of this and I am not comfortable with singling out this
applicant because it really is a situation where she did follow what we allowed her to
do, so I accept that responsibility.
But I think it points out—you do that very well--that we have a puka here that we need
to deal with. And I'd like to see this matter taken up by our Budget and Finance
Committee as soon as possible so we create a level playing field. And that's just
where I'm at, at the moment, is as much as, you know, I would like to support the
amendment because I hate seeing the loss of this money, I would like us to be fair in
how we administer our laws. And I really would like to see us take up an ordinance
that will level the playing field so that everybody has to pay their fair amount.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further questions? If not, we shall take a short recess; five-minute recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 11:14 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 11:21 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We shall bring back to order the Council meeting of January 11, 2008.
Members, the Chair appreciates the comments, the questions regarding this motion
to amend.
The Chair's intention was, one, that you be aware of some of the financial
implications, some of the financial impacts that result by even a permit approval or, or
denial. And the Chair's intention was to, to show that maybe it's time we make the
appropriate corrections in our tax code to put taxation of similar type of uses in a
more similar, fair taxation levels.
But I have listened to your comments and the Chair, at this time, would state that I, I
can appreciate the comments of not trying to just deal with this one application,
because there's others on the agenda also today that, if this moves forward, should
be applied also. At--and we have also approved permits of similar type during this
term that does not have this same requirement.
So the Chair is—intends, then, couple of things. At the appropriate time, I will be
recognizing Mr. Molina to consider the Chair's request to withdraw. But it is the
Chair's intention that this needs to be a universal solution that we need to work on
quickly to bring back fairness to the other categories or individuals of owners of
property that are making up a loss of revenue from those that we have provided this
type of permit approvals.
Because, as Mr. Victorino said, the regular "Joe Blows" are the ones that are making
up the difference.
Is there any questions for the Chair regarding the intent of what--where he wishes to
move with this item or this proposal?
Okay, at this time, then, the Chair is happy to recognize Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and I will most
certainly support your request to have this amendment withdrawal based on the
comments that we've been hearing from the body.
And even myself, I guess, being that this was a, an unusual case that probably was
not even thought about from years past, but, again, this is, I just reiterate again to the
applicant that we're not here to, I guess, chastise you for this. I mean, everything the
applicant did was legal by the parameters. While some of us can feel upset, but the
fact of the matter is this body has provided the benefits, tax benefits--we've had
request from the community to provide real property tax relief. So some of these
increases for Homeowner's exemption, Circuit Breakers, we did that ourselves so we
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have to be careful about getting, you know, taking our frustrations out on applicants

who simply took advantage of the benefits that are there. So it was there, they made
use of it, and obviously they got a benefit.
But, again, the whole intent here, the way I see it, was not to chastise the applicant.
However, this is an important matter that I think was worthy of the discussion here
today; and whatever the appropriate committee this matter should be discussed in,
I'm all for that. So whether it be a Budget and Finance Committee matter, maybe it
can referred as a possible communication, or we can have the matter discussed in
the Planning Committee where we are awaiting a very important discussion on a
proposed TVR ordinance.
I, I can agree that what we do with the Bed and Breakfast matter should be
consistent with TVR matters as well, Mr. Chairman, at least from a real property tax
standpoint.
SO, YOU KNOW, NEEDLESS TO SAY, I'LL LEAVE IT AT
THAT AND HAVE THE MOTION, WELL, REQUEST THAT
THE MOTION BE WITHDRAWN IF THERE ARE NO
OBJECTIONS BY THE BODY.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
THE CHAIR ACCEPTS THE MOTION TO WITHDRAW.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
Therefore, Members, we are back to the main motion as originally stated by
Mr. Molina.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No further discussion on the matter.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any discussion on the main motion? Okay, all in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair votes "No."

NOES: CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This motion does pass with eight "ayes" and one "no."
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 4.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-7
- LAND USE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO.
5 (2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
GRANTING HALEAKALA RANCH COMPANY A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO
CONSTRUCT AND OPERATE THE HALEAKALA RANCH VISITOR'S
CENTER, WITHIN THE COUNTY AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT, FOR
PROPERTY SITUATED AT KULA, MAUI, HAWAII", be PASSED ON FIRST
READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

2.

That County Communication No. 06-101, from the Planning Director, be
FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-7 AND THE
FILING OF THE COMMUNICATION.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to
adopt Committee Report 08-7. Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

At the December 19, 2007 Land Use Committee meeting, Haleakala Ranch
Company was given a five-year permit by your Committee to operate the Haleakala
Ranch Visitor's Center on approximately 14.057 acres. It was noted that the Visitor's
Center would complement Haleakala Ranch's existing agricultural operations.
The Police Department did express some concerns regarding traffic, and that a
five-year term would allow for the first phase of the project to be initiated, and the
Planning Department will then check for compliance with the six conditions
recommended, as well as any potential noise and traffic issues.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Members, any further discussion on the motion regarding Committee Report 08-7?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I have a floor amendment to
propose on this main motion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, just a second, please. We have couple from you, so let us-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --let us get the.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The January 11 one, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
Members, do you have a copy of Member Johnson's [sic] proposed amendment. If
you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Member Anderson.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Anyone needs a copy? Are we fine?
Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chair--and 1 don't think you got the
advantage of the handout that I just passed down. Was there a--did you get a copy
of this, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. That's fine. The, the Clerk's staff can assist the-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Here.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Chair later. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Here's one for him. Thank you.
I MOVE TO AMEND THE MAIN MOTION, MR. CHAIRMAN,
WITH THE FOLLOWING LANGUAGE.
Well, maybe--have you got the handout? Maybe I should explain it first.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I would-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --prefer that the, a motion to move-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The motion be made.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --be made, first, please.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
I MOVE TO AMEND SECTION 2 OF THE PROPOSED BILL WITH
THE FOLLOWING LANGUAGE, CONDITION 7:
"That Haleakala Ranch Company, its successors and
permitted assigns, shall ensure that the driveway has a
sufficiently wide turning radius so that buses exiting the
property shall be capable of making a right turn onto
Crater Road without crossing the median line or onto
oncoming traffic."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have a motion to amend made by Ms. Anderson, seconded
by Mr. Molina, as stated in Ms. Anderson's January 11 memo to you, the Chair and
the Members.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
As I was not able to attend the Committee meeting when this was brought up, I took
the opportunity to go do a site inspection on my own on Wednesday of this week.
And, you know, I'm actually quite excited about this project going forward, but I had
some concern regarding the turning radius from the driveway onto Haleakala
Highway or Crater Road.
As Members can see with the handout, there is a picture of a bus exiting on the
roadway, and it does go into the oncoming lane. And because there's such a short
sight distance, my concern was that people coming around the bend above this
project, if there was a bus coming onto the highway, it could be a safety issue. And
they will be moving the, the driveway further up towards that curve, so that concerns
me even more.
I was able to meet with the President of Haleakala Ranch this morning, as well as
their consultant, Mr. Schnell, and showed them my concerns. And they assured me
that they are also concerned about the safety on this driveway and that in the new
configured driveway, they would be widening that so that there would be adequate
turning radius on the driveway.
So my condition is just to put this in writing, make sure that it's attached. Should this
be sold to anybody or anybody else gets involved, it's very clear that we expect the
ingress and egress to this project not to adversely impact the traffic on Crater Road,
So I would respectfully request, Members, support of this amendment, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Ms. Anderson,
Members, we have a motion to amend.
Mr. Medeiros.

Questions, further discussion?
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Yeah, during, during the discussion in Committee, I did raise the question about
buses because having drove the very buses that, or the bus that you see in the
picture, you know, for nine years up Haleakala Crater, I think there has to be
consideration that these buses will be going to this Center, and then, as shown in the
picture, has to exit on a right turn; and, as you can see, it's, it's difficult the way it
exists now for that bus to stay within its traffic lane.
The other concern I had then was that coming down from Haleakala above this
Center is that turn, and coming around that turn can be, you know, other buses. And
when you're carrying fifty-three passengers, and some buses carry up to
sixty-something passengers, to stop after coming around that turn at a pretty good
speed, when you see a bus coming out like this, presents a, a very safety
consideration that has to be made.
So I agree with Member Anderson that somehow there has to be an adjustment on
the turning radius exiting that Center.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for your comments, Mr. Medeiros.
Members, further discussion? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
I'm going to be supporting this amendment, but if we can have some comments from
Public Works Director in regards to that particular intersection and, and how does the
Department handle big vehicles, you know, entering and exiting
driveways/intersections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director Arakawa.
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS MILTON ARAKAWA: Mr. Chair.
I, I would preface my remarks by saying that I, I was not present at the Committee
discussion; but, in reviewing the committee report, I would note that there was some
discussion about traffic issues, and there was a specific note as far as the driveway
radius which was designed for the rural nature of the, the use.
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I also can acknowledge the concern about our larger vehicles. If the radiuses are,
are changed to accommodate larger vehicles, it may result in the, a change in the
look of the project in that it might look a bit more urban in nature, but if it's for a safety
related purposes, at least from our standpoint, you know, 1, I would have no objection
to that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Director. Thank you,
Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, further questions/discussion, Members, on the motion to amend?
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much.
I will be supporting the amendment, and I'd like to thank Ms. Anderson for providing
us with the photo and the additional attachment. And I guess it is true, a picture is
really worth a thousand words.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We are now back to our main motion as amended.
Discussion? But let me ask first, excuse me, Members, Mr. Molina,
Committee Chair, any comments at this time?

as the

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chairman, no, other than thanking the applicant and for
making themselves available. They're also here for, if any Members have any
questions, provided there are no objections. But I want to thank them for going
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through the process and making themselves very willing to work with the com—the
Committee, as well as the Upcountry community on this matter.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair.
At this time, because not all Members were present during the discussion of this item,
I'm going to duplicate a motion that I made during the Committee meeting, which did
to pass;
AND THAT IS TO AMEND THE CONDITIONAL PERMIT,
INSTEAD OF RUNNING FOR FIVE YEARS, TO RUN FOR A
PERIOD OF SEVEN YEARS. SO I WOULD MAKE THAT AS AN
AMENDMENT TO THE MAIN MOTION.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND FOR DISCUSSION PURPOSES.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. The Chair recognizes a motion to amend made by Ms. Johnson
and seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeh, yes, Mr. Chair.
And the reason that I'm doing this is because I argued, you know, and for those
individuals that were present at the Committee meeting, I argued that we really do
need to support agriculture.
Many of our other Conditional Use Permits that we have, you know, while they're on
ag land, I'd say some of the activities that are going on are not consistent,
necessarily, with HRS 205. This may not be strictly consistent with HRS 205 either,
but what Haleakala Ranch is doing is putting forward something that will enable
income to help bolster income and revenue that they don't get from a lot of the
agricultural operations that they currently undertake.
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Our State Constitution basically supports agriculture. Our Community Plan supports
agriculture. And I believe this is a unique situation because they are actually making
such a large capital investment, that it will help to broaden their agricultural base and
it will help to sustain their operation.
Ordinarily, I know we grant certain thresholds in being consistent, and that was what I
heard during the discussion in the Committee meeting. But this is a unique situation
where there is a substantial amount of capital involved.
I didn't go with the full ten years because I felt that I respected the concerns that were
discussed during the Committee meeting, but I'm proposing that we go to the seven
years to give additional ramp-up time because the way that this application is
basically structured, they won't even have the first phase of this operation going for at
least a couple of years. So that's why I want to give them that additional time.
And I would humbly ask the Members to just consider that we support and, and I, I
know I was criticized for this during the Committee meeting, but that we support this
particular application at this particular time because it will take ramp-up time and the
structures won't be in full operation at least for a period of approximately two years,
and that's why I'm adding two years onto this.
So that's my justification, Mr. Chair. And I do hope that the Members that were not in
attendance will consider my arguments, and even those that were in attendance that
perhaps did not agree with my philosophy would also understand my justification for
this, that it is a unique situation and it is an opportunity, I think, to sort of separate this
from other Conditional Use Permits that are not necessarily going to provide the
support to agriculture that this particular application would.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
As I was not, as I said, at the meeting--I was enjoying a Christmas vacation with my
family--I did take the time to read all the minutes from the Planning Commission. I
reviewed the meeting that you folks had when I was gone, and I did go up and do a
site inspection.
And there were quite a few people from the residential area right below this who
came and spoke to the Planning Commission. And their concerns were noise and
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related issues to that. Currently, there is a zip-line operation that impacts them, not,
you know, not to an extreme that they can't live with, but they can hear people
shouting and yelling and having fun as they zip down through the trees. And then
there's also an ATV operation; and, and also horseback riding, I don't think that
causes any problems. But the noise from the ATVs and the zip-line is a concern for
the residents below.
And I was told that there was also a dust problem that has now been mitigated with
gravel. So I think they have a good neighbor in Haleakala Ranch and all of the
independent operators that are working out of this site.
But it is a Conditional Permit, Mr. Chairman, and the idea being behind it is that this is
not a permitted use in the zoning category for this property. So, therefore, you have
to get a Special Use Permit for the property from the State. These would be our
Planning Commission, which they did receive, and also a Conditional Use Permit
from the Council.
I think we need to be consistent with the Special Use Permit. They gave them five
years. And the reason for that, I understand Ms. Johnson's point of view, and I totally
support agriculture and her point of view behind her recommendation for an
extension, however, they're still going to have to come back and renew their permit
whether it's five years or seven years.
But the thing I like about the five years is that once they're up and running, and
they've been running for three years, and nobody knows what the impact's going to
be until they actually start running. How many buses will there be? Will there be
adverse impact to the down gradient residents from noise from the buses or
pollutants from the buses?
I do note that the, in the Special Use Permit, they were required to make the buses
turn off their buses--no, no idling buses--because they were concerned about the
carbon monoxide floating down into that neighborhood.
So it just gives the residents in the area a, an opportunity, after five years, to come to
the Council and say, "You know, there are some problems." And if they would
mitigate these problems, we can support an extension of the permit. But, you know, I
don't see the advantage of seven years, to them, outweighing the advantage of the
residential area right below them having the opportunity to come to the Council within
five years with any problems that may exist that we can't anticipate.
So, you know, many of these people asked them to move it up to the next curve, and
I could see the advantage in that also because it would put it behind a grove of, of
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Eucalyptus trees, which would have been a further buffer between this operation and

the people below them, the residential rural area below them.
However, the area has already been established; they already have three operators
there. So I think the benefit in leaving the, the operation where it is right now is to the
advantage of Haleakala Ranch, and that I think they'll be good neighbors. I think
they're going to comply with all of the requests of the Planning Commission, making
sure that people aren't drinking and driving for special events that they might have
there.
They, they do have the opportunity to serve alcohol for special events only, and they
will have to have police officers onsite for traffic control.
But I just feel that it's an extreme commercial use in an agricultural zoned area, and
we need to give protection to the residents who live in that area and, and want to
maintain the peaceful enjoyment of their homes. And we don't know what that's-what the impacts going to be till they start doing it.
So in all due respect to Ms. Johnson, 1 won't be supporting her amendment. I think
we need that five years as a safety valve.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members?
There is a motion to amend before you made by Ms. Johnson. All in favor of the
motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON.
CHAIR HOKAMA: All opposed, say "no."
NOES: COUNCILMEMBERS
ANDERSON,
BAISA,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is denied.
We are back to the main motion as amended. Further discussion, Members? Okay,
having none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. We have nine "ayes."
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 5.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-8
- LAND USE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
That BILL NO.
(2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
AMEND THE PAIA-HAIKU COMMUNITY PLAN AND LAND USE MAP FROM
SINGLE-FAMILY TO BUSINESS/COMMERCIAL FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and
be ORDERED TO PRINT;
2,

That BILL NO.
(2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
CHANGE ZONING FROM INTERIM DISTRICT TO B-CT COUNTRY TOWN
BUSINESS DISTRICT (CONDITIONAL ZONING) FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and
be ORDERED TO PRINT;

3.

That the County Clerk RECORD the "Unilateral Agreement and Declaration for
Conditional Zoning"; and

4.

That County Communication No. 07-24, from the Planning Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO ADOPT COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-8 AND THE
FILING OF THE COMMUNICATION.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to
adopt Committee Report 08-8.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Your Land Use Committee met on December 19, 2007, to discuss a proposal to
redevelop the Paia Town Center.
Your Committee approved the bill to amend the Paia-Haiku Community Plan and
Land Use Map from Single-Family to Business/Commercial, and a change in zoning
bill from Interim District to B-CT Country Town Business District, both for the property
situated in Paia, Maui.
The proposal would include a courtyard gathering area, a new bus stop, eighty-nine
parking stalls, two new two-story commercial buildings, public restrooms, and space
for a community police officer.
I'd like to thank the applicant for addressing three of the major issues that the
community has been wanting for a while now, which is of course parking, public
restroom facilities, and space for a community police officer.
And, Mr. Chairman, at the appropriate time, if there are no objections, I would like to
ask for your consideration of having the applicant who is in the gallery to respond to
some of the concerns expressed by a testifier this morning.
And at a later point, I'm considering also an amendment to the traffic situation as
well.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is, is that the amendment you already have, Mr. Molina?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, I do, Mr. Chairman. I don't have it passed out--ready to
pass out yes to--yet to all the Members, but whenever you deem it appropriate,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. The Chair was made aware that there may be some need to
review the language of, I believe, some of the considerations that will be made before
the Council on this specific application and the various bills for an ordinances, so if,
you know, I would prefer that we get it squared away now and then we can go right
through the item at that point.
Also, Members, if you do need to provide questions to the applicant, I ask that you
make it known to the Chair now because if there is no request, I prefer to move
forward with discussion of the Members and a decision made by the Members.
Is there a need to have the applicant brought forward to respond to any of your
questions or concerns? Okay, having none, then you have heard how the Chair will
be proceeding forward on this matter.
Okay. Yes, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman. So you're saying you want us,
you want the language for these proposed amendments to be finalized and passed
out to the Members before we discuss it, so we're going forward with another item?
I'm sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, no. I had asked you, the Members, if you have a need to have
the applicant brought forward to respond to your specific questions for them, and if
there is no Member requesting that, then the Chair's intention is we're going to move
forward to the discussion of the Members of the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, I see. Yeah, that was going to be my next comment
was that during one of our recesses, we did come up with some language,
amendment language, and did discuss it with the applicant's representative and they
were in concurrence with it. So that would be the only reason I would want them to
come forward. But since we don't have the language yet, then we'll wait.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I guess one consideration also to maybe possibly this--tabling this to end of calendar
and I could have the amendment put in memo form and then we could go ahead and
discuss it at that point.
But, I, I, too, would like to hear from the applicant. I have a question for the applicant.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: With no objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Then at the appropriate time, the Chair will bring forward the
representative of the applicant or the applicant himself.
The Chair has, will receive the request made by Mr. Molina. Any objections to end of
calendar?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, so ordered. Committee Report 08-8 shall be at the end of the
calendar.
Mr. Clerk, let us proceed.
COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-8 WAS DEFERRED TO THE END OF
THE AGENDA FOR THIS MEETING.
The following County Communications were presented.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO. 08-1

KALBERT K. YOUNG, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE,
(dated December 17, 2007)

In accordance with Section 17 of Ordinance No. 3289, reporting on transfers from the
General Fund and Department of Water Supply Revenue Fund to the Bond Fund as
of November 30, 2007.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COM--COMMUNICATION NO. 08-1.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Mol, ah, Pontanilla, seconded by
Mr. Molina, to file County Communication 08-1. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, this communication from the Finance Direc-Director summarizes transfers from the General Fund and Department of Water
Supply Revenue Fund to the Bond Fund as of November 30, 2007.
These temporary transfers are used to complete CIP projects and will be reimbursed
from proceeds of the eventual issuance and sale of general obligation bonds during
the second quarter of Fiscal Year 2008.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Members, any further discussion on the motion to file? We do have the listing of the
various projects attached to the back page of the communication. With no further
discussion or questions, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNC1LMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
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NO. 08-2

CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated December 24, 2007)

In accordance with Section 2.41.040, Maui County Code, informing the Council of P
vacancy on the Real Property Tax Review Board due to the resignation of Michael
Blaz received on December 21, 2007.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NO. 08-2.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND,
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
file County Communication 08-2, Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, in accordance with County Code Section 2.41.040, this
communication reports the vacancy on the Real Property Tax Review Board. Board
Member Michael Blaz submitted his letter of resignation on December 21, 2007. And
we thank Mr. Blaz for his contribution to the people of Maui County.
There is no further action required for this--with this communication, therefore, the
request to file.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion? If not, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
NO. 08-3

- G. RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated January 2, 2008)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "URGING THE CREATION OF A
JAPANESE AMERICAN WORLD WAR II VETERANS COMMEMORATIVE STAMP",
and informing that the following motions will be entertained:
A motion for the ADOPTION of the proposed resolution; and
2.

A motion for the FILING of this communication.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO:
CHAIRMAN, ON YOUR BEHALF, I MOVE THAT THE
PROPOSED RESOLUTION ATTACHED TO COUNTY
COMMUNICATION 08-3, ENTITLED "RESOLUTION URGING
THE CREATION OF A WORLD WAR II VETERANS
COMMEMORATIVE STAMP HONORING AMERICANS OF
JAPANESE ANCESTRY", BE ADOPTED,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I have a motion made by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Ms. Anderson, to
adopt the resolution. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, may we have the Clerk read the resolution throughout.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for the request.
Mr. Clerk.
(The resolution was read in its entirety.)
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, the resolution as, as we've all heard, urges the
U.S. Postal Service Citizens' Stamp Advisory Committee to issue a commemorative
postage stamp honoring the many contributions of the Japanese Americans who
served in the U.S. Army--Armed Forces during World War II.
Chairman, as the individual who generated the resolution, Chairman, I gladly defer
additional comments to the Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Obviously, Members, the efforts, the blood, the sweat, the tears of our generations
before us that have served in armed services of the United States placed themselves
in harm's way have definitely provided us with a continued opportunity to have liberty,
freedom of choice, and of course the pursuit of happiness in our Country, in our
State, and of course in our County.
I would also recognize at this time that we do have a son of a Medal of Honor winner,
he's none other than our Corporation Counsel, Mr. Moto. And I'm sure Mr. Moto
appreciates the efforts of the body's consideration this morning in honoring not only
his father, but all those that have served gloriously and valorously in the pursuit of the
protection of our liberties as a free and democratic country.
I believe the actions of our veterans that have gone before us and those currently
serving, they speak for themselves.
It is another continued tradition, I believe, that our new people that are in harm's way
currently continue to serve with the same level of courage and distinction that our-those that have come before them, especially during World War 11, cannot be
diminished or non-recognized.
So saying that, I, I would ask for your support to have this move forward and,
hopefully, the result will be a commemorative stamp honoring those that have gone
forward, that have fallen for us in harm's way, as well as those that are still here to be
recognized for their participation and achievements that we now enjoy.
Further discussion, Members? Mr. Molina,

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 11, 2008
Page 69

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I'm very, very happy to support your proposal, Mr. Chairman. It's well-deserved and
it's been a long, long time. And my goodness, if there's anybody on this, whoever, I
guess Postal Committee that does these stamps, even show one objection to it, I will
just most certainly be appalled. I mean I, I can't see anybody saying no to this. I
mean you have movie characters being placed on stamps. By all means, what these
honored veterans did for our Country, you know, they should be the first in line.
So I'm just waiting to, to see the comments. And I am hoping no one on that Postal
Service Committee--Stamp Committee even raise any objection to this.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
You know, as, as a military veteran, I will always support any measure that
recognizes and honors veterans from the United States and especially those from
Hawaii.
As we know, not too long ago during the Viet Nam War era, our veterans that came
home weren't well received or honored. So I think we need to do more to honor
those that went to war for us to keep our liberties and our freedoms and our
democratic way of life. And I think this is a very special group that needs to be
honored and, and to receive this honor. So I certainly will be supporting this
resolution.
And, Mr. Chairman, thank you for bringing this forward. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I also will wholeheartedly support this resolution. But what makes this resolution so
unique is the fact that these men were willing to come forward even though their
nation had put them in internment camps, had really made them feel like or seem like
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they were the enemy and had no part, many of 'em, and even many of them did not
even condone what their, the, the company--the empire of Japan had done.
But, yet, this country in its sometimes hysteria put many of these people in prisons,
and their families. Yet these men were willing to come out and say, "I will go to war
for this country 'cause I love it so much." That is up and beyond many other
ethnicities that went to war for us. This is an extra reason why the stamp is so well
deserving.
They sacrificed on the fields of battle, but they were willing to even overlook their
country's inability to know that every man, woman, and child is created equally for
which our Constitutions says, our Declaration of Independence says we recognize all
the people. Yet, when they were put in camps and said, "No. We don't trust you
enough, we gotta put you away," they were willing to step forward.
And to Brian's father and all those that are no longer with us, this would be a tribute
to them. But, more importantly, the few that are left to--with us, hopefully, this stamp
will come to fruition so that they could at least see this grateful Nation, which
sometime is blinded by its own hysteria, take, make a right, ah, correct a wrong, I
should say, and make it right.
So thank you, Mr. Chair, for bringing this forward, and I will wholeheartedly support it.
Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman, for bringing this forward. I think
this is such a, a wonderful idea.
And, hopefully, those people who are in charge of making the decision watched the
wonderful series on PBS that all of us were able to see and really brought home the
story of the Nisei veteran and all the Niseis who suffered under the World War II
restrictions that were placed on them not just in Hawaii, but in the West Coast of
California and, and or the West Coast of the continent.
You know, having not been born yet during World War II, it was just so wonderful to
see the, the pictures, and the stories, and the intimate personal lives of people who
were affected in the Japanese community by the way they were treated and from the
Pearl Harbor incident. But the way they rose above it and proved their loyalty to the
country and actually became the most decorated soldiers to fight in the war is really
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just a wonderful story and something for all their ancestors to be proud of, all of us
here in Hawaii, especially to be proud of.
And so, hopefully, when this resolution goes forward, those people out there who
have seen this series will understand why it is so important to recognize these valiant
soldiers.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
I think the resolution tells the whole story. But the story it doesn't tell is the personal
vignettes. I was a one-year-old baby when this war broke out, and I remember
distinctly how V-J Day occurred on my birthday and all the sirens went off and the
trucks, the military trucks started going up and down the road and it became a huge
celebration at the end of the war. And so I grew up having this tie to this so, Second
World War, and to the folks that were a part of it.
Soldiers that were stationed here on Maui, and Marines all the military men were
frequent visitors to our home when I was a child. And so it's a part of my, my history.
And I think it's wonderful. I'm very, very grateful to you for doing this, and I totally
agree with the other Members who have said that, "I cannot imagine," particularly
Member Molina, "anybody not wanting to support the idea of having a
commemorative stamp." Of course, you know, we should always be prepared for the
unexpected.
But thank you very much for bringing this forward.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I know that my husband who's also a veteran of World
War II would wholeheartedly support this effort.
And I think that every day, and I can't recall what the number is, but we're losing our
veterans from World War II. There are just not that many left. I think one of the last
veterans of, I believe, World War I just passed away.
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So its important to honor people while they're still here to accept the recognition. So
I can only urge that the people who will receive this will act expeditiously because
with every passing day, it's one more opportunity that is no longer available to those
people who pass away. And I would like to see the remaining people who this would
honor and commemorate at least receive that recognition because, as the resolution
says, they certainly did not receive it at the time that the war was going on.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman, and thank you for bringing up
this resolution urging the postal to create a stamp for, to, for the American Japanese
soldiers that served during World War II.
You know, I, when this stamp becomes a reality, it's going to remind all of us, you
know, not only the different ethnic groups that live in America, you know, support this
country, but this will tell us that how this one particular group, you know, fought in, in
Europe for our country. And that one paragraph that read about rescuing
200 American soldiers really tells a story.
So thank you for bringing up this resolution. Certainly, it will have my approval on
this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion, Members? If not, the Chair thanks Mr. Mateo moving this
forward on the Chair's behalf.
Members, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."'
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no,"
NOES: NONE.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.

Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 08-4.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
NO. 08-4

- CHARMAINE TAVARES, MAYOR,
(dated January 4, 2008)

Relating to the matter of funding sources as it pertains to the settlement of litigation
claims regarding Montana Beach Condominium, Paia, Hawaii.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-4 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 08-5

- RIKI HOKAMA, COUNCIL CHAIR,
(dated December 27, 2007)

Transmitting a letter dated December 13, 2007, from Paula Ambre, President, Maui
Nonprofit Directors, offering to do a power-point presentation entitled "Nonprofits in
Maui County".
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-5 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
NO. 08-6

- FREDERICK PABLO, BUDGET DIRECTOR,
(dated December 24, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE
FISCAL YEAR 2008 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO
THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY".
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-6 be referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.
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NO. 08-7

- DEIDRE TEGARDEN, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COORDINATOR,
(dated December 27, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "ESTABLISHING A SISTER-CITY
RELATIONSHIP WITH FUKUYAMA CITY, HIROSHIMA PREFECTURE, JAPAN".
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-7 be referred to the Policy Committee.
NO., 08-8

- MILTON M. ARAKAWA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS,
(dated December 19, 2007)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING THE GRANTING OF
NON-EXCLUSIVE EASEMENT ON COUNTY OF MAUI REAL PROPERTY
SITUATED AT KAHULUI, MAUI, HAWAII TO A&B PROPERTIES, INC. FOR
UNDERGROUND SEWER LINE PURPOSES".
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-8 be referred to the Public Works and Facilities Committee.
NO. 08-9

- JEFFREY K. ENG, DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY,
(dated January 4, 2008)

Transmitting copies of the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source Report and
Groundwater Use Report for the month ended December 2007.
The County Clerk stated that the recommended action is that County Communication
No. 08-9 be referred to the Water Resources Committee.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any questions regarding the Chair's recommendations of
referral to the various standing committees of the Council?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, very good. Therefore, those communications as read by the Clerk
shall be referred to the standing committees as noted on the left-hand margin of your
agenda.
Mr. Clerk.
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The following bills for second and final reading were presented.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 81 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 10.48, MAUI COUNTY CODE,
PERTAINING TO STOPPING, STANDING AND PARKING
ON ULUMAU PLACE, PAIA
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, prior to recognizing Mr. Medeiros, I just would be, make you aware that we
did receive written communication from the office, Department of Corporation
Counsel, from one of Mr. Moto's deputies, regarding the question of Traffic Safety
issues, and that our current Code re--has us transmit to them for their review and
comment regarding this issue, and I hope you had an opportunity to review those
comments made by the deputy in response to the question we brought forward last
Council meeting.
At this time, the Chair recognizes Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE TO POSTPONE CONSIDERATION OF BILL
NO. 81 (2007) UNTIL A RESPONSE IS RECEIVED FROM THE
TRAFFIC SAFETY COUNCIL.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: As a matter of ruling, Members, while the Chair is in agreement of the
intent of the motion, under the, our practices of either in the Council Rule or the
Robert's Rule of Order, what I would request first so that we can expedite as quickly
as possible, Mr. Molina's consideration, at this time, the Chair would accept a motion
to suspend the Rules of the Council, whereby then the Chair will be open to a, a
motion that was previously stated by Mr. Medeiros. So the Chair is open to a motion
to suspend the Rules of the Council.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SO MOVE.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have a motion made by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Molina,
to suspend the Rules of the Council.
Discussion, Members? With not [sic], all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
The Chair now recognizes Mr. Medeiros to please restate the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
I, I MOVE TO POSTPONE CONSIDERATION OF BILL
NO. 81 (2007) UNTIL A RESPONSE IS RECEIVED FROM THE
TRAFFIC SAFETY COUNCIL.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I do have a motion made by Mr. Medeiros, seconded by
Mr. Victorino, that we defer or postpone action on Bill 81 of 2007 until we receive a
response from the Traffic Safety Council.
Let me take a short recess. I, I, my only concern is I, I think we might want to put a
date, whether it be a month from now or something. So, Members, just so that we're
procedurally very solid on moving forward and not again to have a procedural delay
on Mr. Molina's consideration, I'm going to have a shot recess, please

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 11, 2008
Page 77

(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 12:17 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 12:29 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, at this time, the Chair will ask Mr. Medeiros to please
restate the motion that we'll be taking consideration on. Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
And, yes, further considering the motion, thank you for allowing me to restate the
motion.
I MOVE TO POSTPONE CONSIDERATION OF BILL
NO. 81 (2007) UNTIL EITHER A RESPONSE IS RECEIVED
FROM THE TRAFFIC SAFETY COUNCIL OR THE FIRST
COUNCIL MEETING IN MARCH OF 2008, WHICHEVER
OCCURS FIRST.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
We have a motion by Mr. Medeiros, seconded by Mr. Victorino. And you have heard
the motion made by Mr. Medeiros, which is either the response back from Traffic
Safety Council or we have a provided a deadline, which would be no later than the
first meeting of March.
Discussion? Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
Yes, I'd just like to say a few things on this, and especially for the residents on
Ulumau Place that, hopefully, will get this from this telecast.
This proposed bill would prohibit parking on both sides of Ulumau Place in Paia,
Maui.
As you have mentioned, the Department of Corporation Counsel, in an opinion dated
January 10, 2008, indicates that this proposed legislation would benefit from review
by the Traffic Safety Council, pursuant to Chapter 2.36, Maui County Code.
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As a separate matter, I note that the Department of Corporation Counsel has
indicated that the Maui County Code does not elaborate as to what constitutes a
Traffic Safety measure. And I intend, in our Committee, to address this in the Public
Works and Facilities Committee in an effort to improve the clarity of the Code in this
regard.
I just want to thank Councilmember Molina and a resident on Ulumau Place,
Mr. Basco, who originally transmitted this, well, Member Molina originally transmitted
this draft bill, as well as the community, ask for their patience as we take care of this
business.
I ask the Council to support this postponement.
Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Further discussion? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
And I, too, want to send my thank-you's to Mr. Medeiros and the Committee
members for taking on this matter in a very timely manner.
I, I have a question for Public Works Director Arakawa as it relates to the traffic
advisory committee.
Mr. Director, typically, the committee meets, can you tell us how often they meet and
has there been any problems in establishing quorum for these traffic advisory
meetings?
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Councilmember Molina, the Traffic Safety Council
typically meets once a month; and there have been occasions where the Council has
scheduled a meeting but we have not been able to have quorum.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And who, as far as establishing the agenda, is that your,
your responsibility or is that Engineering?
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: It, it's within our Department, but that's been delegated
to the Engineering Division, which is a part of Department of Public Works.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And I guess just as a formal request, I guess, if, if, at
all possible, it could be scheduled on their agenda as soon as possible because of
the, I guess the frustration of some of the residents with the wait and--but, at the
same time, we have to make sure that everything is, all the "i's" are dotted and the
"t's" are crossed to make sure that we have everything well in hand.
So thank you, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Molina.
Members, any further discussion/questions? If not, all in favor of the motion please
say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
FINAL READING OF BILL NO. 81 (2007) WAS POSTPONED
UNTIL RECEIPT OF A RESPONSE FROM THE TRAFFIC
SAFETY COUNCIL OR THE COUNCIL MEETING OF MARCH 7,
2008, WHICHEVER OCCURS FIRST.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 82 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE STATE LAND USE
DISTRICT CLASSIFICATION FROM RURAL TO URBAN FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT PAPAANUI, HONUAULA, MAKAWAO, MAUI, HAWAII
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's been a long day, we under--Mr. Clerk.
Mr. Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
IF THERE ARE NO OBJECTIONS, I WOULD LIKE TO
INCORPORATE BILLS 82, 83, AND 84 ALL IN ONE MOTION.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No, no objection.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No objection.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The, the Chair would ask that we take 82 and 83 together, please.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, no objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, we need a--I need a, so, okay, Member, the motion that the Chair is
accepting from Mr. Molina, is passage on second and final reading, Bills 82 and 83.
Did we receive a second?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Seconded by Mr. Pontanilla.
Mr. Clerk, will you please read the title of Bill 83.
Bill No. 83 (2007) was presented at this time.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 83 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH R-3
RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT ZONING FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT PAPAANUI, HONUAULA, MAKAWAO, MAUI, HAWAII
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and, and I thank you
for your indulgence of this.
Bill 8--No. 82, as read by the Clerk, amends the State Land Use District Classification
from Rural to Urban for property situated at Papaanui, Honuaula, Makawao, Maui,
Hawaii; and Bill No. 83 establishes R-3 Residential District for the same property.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
Is there any further discussion on the motion, Members? Okay, with none, all in favor
of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. We have nine "ayes". Bill 82 and Bill 83 passes
second and final reading.
Mr. Clerk.
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 84 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING A CONDITIONAL
PERMIT TO OPERATE A TRANSIENT VACATION RENTAL AND SPECIAL EVENTS
WITHIN THE R-3 RESIDENTIAL DISTRICT, FOR PROPERTY SITUATED
AT PAPAANUI, HONUAULA, MAKAWAO, MAUI, HAWAII

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 11, 2008
Page 82

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much.
I WOULD LIKE TO MOVE TO APPROVE ON SECOND AND
FINAL READING BILL NO, 84.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to
pass Bill 84 on second and final reading. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you vey much, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No. 84 grants a two-year Conditional Use Permit, attached with fourteen
conditions, to Helen Lu'uwai to operate a Transient Vacation Rental on the
aforementioned property.
And I would like to thank the applicant for going through the Conditional Use Permit
process. And it's much appreciated that the applicant has opened up their residence
in years past for various cultural activities, as well as uses of the property for cultural
purposes as well.
So I would ask for the Members' support of this matter.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
Members, any further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion please say
"aye,"
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chair votes "no.
NOES: CHAIR HOKAMA.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion passes. We have eight "ayes", one "no." Bill No. 84 passes

second and final reading.
Mr. Clerk.

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO. 85 (2007)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING KATHLEEN GILDRED AND
SEAN BRUNWIN A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO OPERATE A TRANSIENT
VACATION RENTAL BUSINESS WITHIN THE COUNTY RURAL DISTRICT,
FOR PROPERTY SITUATED 3378 KEHA DRIVE, KIHEI, MAUI, HAWAII
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
MOVE TO APPROVE ON SECOND AND FINAL READING BILL
NO. 85.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla, to
pass Bill 85 on second and final reading. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
Bill No, 85 grants a two-year Conditional Use Permit with nine conditions attached to
Kathleen Gildred and Sean Brunwin for the operation of a Transient Vacation Rental
located on 3378 Keha Drive in Kihei.
And I want to thank the applicant for going through the Conditional Use Permit
process and also agreeing to additional conditions which had to deal with noise and
other matters.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

We are under discussion. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I, too, want to thank the applicant and their representatives for responding to the
concerns that were brought up during Committee and actually addressing them
immediately and sending photographs to show that they had addressed it
immediately, and also soliciting a letter of support from one of the neighbors who had
problems, who no longer has any problems because they've addressed it.
So it shows that, you know, if we just communicate with each other and, and are not
afraid to bring the issues forward, that they can be resolved and people can live in
harmony. And so I thank them for being very proactive in doing that.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Is there any further discussion? Excuse me. If not, all in favor of the motion please
say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
AND VICE-CHAIR MATEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Chair votes "no."
NOES: CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have eight "ayes", one "no." Bill No. 85 passes second and final
reading.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, that was the last bill scheduled for second and final
reading. Shall we proceed with "Unfinished Business"?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Proceed.
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The following committee reports listed under "Unfinished Business" were presented.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
07-155 - PLANNING COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
That BILL NO.
(2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING CHAPTER 19.29, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO
RURAL DISTRICTS", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED
TO PRINT; and
2.

That County Communication No. 07-310, from the Planning Director, be
FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BA1SA:
MR, CHAIR, I MOVE TO ADOPT PLANNING COMMITTEE
REPORT NO. 07-155.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to
adopt Committee Report 07-155. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair.
This committee report recommends passage of a proposed bill to establish
development standards for the County Rural zoning district. This bill will correct a
current discrepancy in the Maui County Code.
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I thank the Council for its consideration of my motion to adopt Planning Committee
Report No. 07-155 and file the report.
I--Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
ID ALSO MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED BILL
ATTACHED TO PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT
NO. 07-155 TO CHANGE THE YEAR ON THE BILL FROM
"2007" TO "2008".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion to amend made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by
Ms. Johnson. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair, I understand that there is an additional amendment
that will be proposed by Member Anderson.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anything re--any further discussion on the current motion to
amend, which is the year only?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No further discussion, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members, any further discussion on the motion to amend? With none--oh, yes,
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Only to thank our staff for catching that, being so on it.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, I thought we were going to go retro, myself.
Okay, no further discussion, Members? All in favor of the motion to amend please
say "aye."
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AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We are now back to the main motion as amended. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
I have passed out a memo regarding this amendment. Ifs the January 10 memo,
I MOVE TO AMEND THE FIRST SECTION OF SECTION 7 OF
THE PROPOSED BILL ATTACHED TO PLANNING
COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-155 BY DELETING THE
PHRASE, QUOTE, "PROJECTS FOR WHICH BUILDING
PERMIT APPLICATIONS ARE ACCEPTED", UNQUOTE, AND
INSERTING IN ITS PLACE THE PHRASE, QUOTE, "BUILDING
PERMITS ISSUED", UNQUOTE.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion to amend made by Ms. Anderson, seconded by
Mr. Victorino. This is as it regards to Section 7 of the proposed bill and stated in her
January 10, 2008 memo to you, the Members and the Chair.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
This amendment, I think I explained it earlier today, but it will provide that the
ordinance shall apply to building permits that are issued after the ordinance's
effective date, rather than, than to projects where, where building permits have been
accepted. Is that clear?
In other words.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: And the intent of that, please, Ms. Anderson, between, you know, what is
the main difference between for, for the Council, in your, in considering your
amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The main difference, Mr. Chairman, is that as the bill
reads right now, all people have to do is-CHAIR HOKAMA: Turn in an application.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --turn in an application. It doesn't have to be reviewed
or approved.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And they would be exempt from this new ordinance.
The amendment requires that the building permits be issued. In other words, their
application has been reviewed and approved already, and issued.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much for that clarification.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I'll allow the Committee Chair first. Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I'd like to say that I am in full support of the proposed amendment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, I just have a question of, and I don't know if
Mr. Arakawa can answer it, but it's a procedural thing because when an after-the-fact
permit is applied for, does the date of issuance go to the date that the improvement
was made? Is it predated or is it actually the permit would be issued upon request
subsequent?
I just want to make sure that there's not another loophole.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Director Arakawa, are you prepared to provide a response to
Ms. Johnson?
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DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Councilmember Johnson, I assume your question if--is if
there is a case where an after-the-fact permit application is filed. And I believe that
with the wording of the proposed amendment, the after-the-fact application will have
to comply with the new standards.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So I just want to make absolutely certain that
there's no loophole because I know that many people use after-the-fact permits as
well. And I didn't know if the date of issuance of that permit would actually be
retroactive.
So thank you for clarifying that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson.
Members, any further questions/discussion on the motion to amend? Okay, having
none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We are now back to the main motion as amended.
Is there any other considerations regarding Committee Report 07-155?
Okay, back to the main motion as amended. Ms. Balsa, any further comments?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any further discussion? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I would just like to thank the Administration for
responding to this so effectively and immediately.
It's very refreshing, Mr. Chairman, to have the Council working in concert with the
Administration in overcoming problems that we have, working together to meet the

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 11, 2008
Page 90

needs of our community. And the Administration was responsive and worked
together with the community and with myself. They came up with a better solution,
and I'm happy to defer to them and, and their bill. And I just want to thank them for
stepping up to the plate. I mean it just feels great to have an Administration to be so
responsive to the needs of the community and the Council.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Anderson.
Members, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried. We have nine "ayes."
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record, BILL NO. 6.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
07-156 - PLANNING COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO.
(2007), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING CHAPTER 19.04, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO
GENERAL PROVISIONS AND DEFINITIONS, AND AMENDING
CHAPTER 19.36, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO OFF-STREET
PARKING AND LOADING", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be
ORDERED TO PRINT; and
That County Communication No. 06-250, from the Council Chair, be FILED.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I MOVE TO ADOPT PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 07-156.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Ms. Baisa, seconded by Ms. Johnson, to
adopt Committee Report 07-156. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair.
This committee report recommends passage of a proposed bill to establish new
parking standards for residential mixed use development. This bill is intended to be
consistent with the County's policies in support of residential mixed use development.
I thank the Council for its consideration of my motion to adopt Planning Committee
Report No. 07-156.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA:
CHAIR, I WOULD MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED BILL
ATTACHED TO THE PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 07 - 156
TO CHANGE AGAIN THE YEAR FROM "2007" TO "2008".
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion to amend made by Ms. Balsa, seconded by
Ms. Johnson, as proposed on her January 10, 2008 memo to the Chair and Members
of the Council.
Ms. Baisa, any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, Chair, but I would certainly appreciate approval of both the
amendment and the motion.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Any further discussion, mem--Members? We are on a motion to amend. With none,
all in favor of the motion please say "aye."

AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We are now back to the main motion as amended. Any further discussion?
Okay, it's been a long day. The Chair worked hard with Ms. Baisa on, on this
proposal, but I'll save my comments for final reading, Members.
There being no further discussion on the motion as amended before you, all in favor
of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, with the exception of the Land Use Committee Report that
was postponed to the end of calendar, all other business has been conducted, so
we'll return to Land Use Committee Report No. 08-8.
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DEFERRED COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 08-8
COMMITTEE REPORT
NO.
08-8
- LAND USE COMMITTEE:
Recommending the following:
1.

That BILL NO.
(2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
AMEND THE PAIA-HAIKU COMMUNITY PLAN AND LAND USE MAP FROM
SINGLE-FAMILY TO BUSINESS/COMMERCIAL FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and
be ORDERED TO PRINT;

2.

That BILL NO.
(2008), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
CHANGE ZONING FROM INTERIM DISTRICT TO B-CT COUNTRY TOWN
BUSINESS DISTRICT (CONDITIONAL ZONING) FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT PAIA, MAUI, HAWAII", be PASSED ON FIRST READING and
be ORDERED TO PRINT;

3.

That the County Clerk RECORD the "Unilateral Agreement and Declaration for
Conditional Zoning"; and

4.

That County Communication No. 07-24, from the Planning Director, be FILED.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: We would note that there is a motion to adopt the report; motion offered
by Member Molina, seconded by Member Pontanilla.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Members, the Chair is well aware of the length of the meeting and the current time of
day. You have just received the, a memo from Mr. Molina. I'm going to take a very
short recess so you can review it, but please do not leave the chambers. We would
like to conclude as quickly as possible the business of the body for today's meeting.
We shall be in recess for five minutes.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 12:50 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 1:02 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT.)
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Council meeting of January 11, 2008, shall return to order.

Members, before you is Committee Report 08-8 from our Land Use Committee,
chaired by Mr. Molina. There is a main motion made by Mr. Molina, seconded by
Mr. Pontanilla.
The Chair recognizes Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you and the
Members for being patient with this. I know it's been a very long day, especially with
Land Use matters.
As it was mentioned earlier, myself as well as Member Anderson, had a question for
the applicant. If there are no objections, I'd like to ask the applicant to come up and,
and respond to a question, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, with no objections, the Chair shall request the presence of the
applicant to come forward.
Please state your name for the record, please.
MR. BILL FRAMPTON: Good afternoon, Members.
My name is Bill Frampton of Frampton & Ward LLC, and I am the Project Manager
and representative for the landowner.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Frampton.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
Good afternoon, Mr. Frampton.
I'd just like to get your comments on some of the testimony that was given by
Mr. Holter related to the preservation of the trees, as well as the traffic matter, with
regards to I guess Hana Highway and Baldwin Avenue.
MR. FRAMPTON: Urn-hum. Okay, thank you very much.
And I, I, I--just start off by saying thank you for allowing me the opportunity to provide
some additional comments. And I--just some thoughts maybe to possibly clarify a
few things.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 11, 2008
Page 95

One was related to the transparency or community-based planning. Over the past
four years, I, I believe this body knows that we have made significant efforts and we
take pride in doing so in contacting community members and people in the
community, 'cause if you don't do so, in the end, you know, you really don't have a
project and it won't stand up to any kind of challenges.
That being said, while the, the comments did come in late today, I do agree that it's
never too late in this process to make sure we get things done right. And related to
that, Mr. Molina, there was a comment related to access. I would note that on
page 15 of a previous handout, a color copy of our PowerPoint, the site plan shows a
new courtyard gathering area located between Charley's and Jacques Restaurant.
That area is an existing driveway.
The concept there is to keep that area open, no longer be a vehicular driveway right
now under the current scheme. The idea is an open courtyard area and that by
doing so, we also permit that opportunity or create an opportunity to make that a bus
stop. And I think that's a great thing that we're trying to go for.
However, there has been question throughout this process as to what will our
proposed traffic flow, our plan with one way in on Hana Highway, one way out on
Baldwin, will that really work? We're willing to agree to this condition that says we'll
keep that, so to speak, option in our back pocket. We're willing to preserve that area.
And if, in the near future, long future, the State Department of Transportation comes
back and says, "Hey, you know what, guys? This ain't working," we'll
make ...adjustments, and that could become an exit or, or an entryway, whatever
they suggest. Same with Baldwin, we're willing to look at that as well.
However, after all of our professional consultants looked at this, I feel confident that
it's going to work.
The second comment related to trees and vegetation on the property. The current
state of that property is quite an, an ordeal back there; no cohesiveness, no plan,
whatever. But there are some large trees.
Our plan, though, what we did early on, we have a landscape professional architect,
very good at what he does, our architect, and our engineer. We got together and did
a feasibility analysis as to which trees could remain as is, be preserved; which trees
couldn't, would, would go against or conflict with our proposed plan with the intent of
maximizing the number of parking stalls, but avoiding having sea of asphalt, and find
that, that, that balance.
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And so the plan that we do show does take into--that into account, and we do, we are
preserving three, what we call fairly significant trees, and we're happy about that
'cause that's going to, right away, you're going to have full-grown, mature trees
working within our parking lot.
So we, we agreed to commit to do our best to preserve those in place. But I, I do
want to caution the idea that while we are committed to this and want to see that, if
something were to happen during construction or the wasps, you never know what
can happen to these trees; they're living situations--or they're fragile. If something
were to happen, we are committed to one of those large trees. One of 'em,
something goes wrong, we would bring it in and replace it with a large tree, and that's
possible and we are committed to that again. But we recognize the need that this is
right in the heart of Paia Town and it should be held to high standards.
And so again I apologize for any late amendments this late in this process, but,
again, it's never too late to get it right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Frampton. I think you answered the next
question I was about to ask related to the replacement of trees. So-MR. FRAMPTON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --I want to thank you for working with the community. And I
understand, as I recall from the last meeting that we had, you're also working for an
additional exit onto Baldwin Avenue, with Bank of Hawaii, as well. You're, I guess, in
the process .. .
MR. FRAMPTON: That is correct. We've--going to initiate the discussions with the bank to
see if what, what options exist to try to improve the existing situation.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, and I encourage you to, you know, again, keep the
lines of commu--communication open, especially with all of the merchants, so that
way, you know, any misunderstandings can be cleared up early. So thank you very
much.
MR. FRAMPTON: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Molina.
Members, is—are, are, is there any other Member that wishes to question
Mr. Frampton? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So thank you, Mr. Frampton.
Are you agreeable to these amendments?
MR. FRAMPTON: The two amendments that I have reviewed; absolutely. They make
sense. They're, the good thing is they've already--they are part of the plan. It's what
we've intended to do. I think the, the precautionary measure to get 'em in writing is a
smart thing to do 'cause you never know what happens.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. Thank you very much.
MR. FRAMPTON: It's good catch.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any further questions for Mr. Frampton?
If not, Mr. Frampton, thank you very much for coming forward.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Members, we still have only a main motion at this time.
I would ask, I think it will be easier if we take the two conditions separately. I think we
can expedite the meeting that way in case,mem--Members may have different
positions on either propose that--proposal that will be bring, coming forward.
So at this time, the Chair recognizes Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair.
AS STATED IN A JANUARY 11, 2008 MEMO FROM MYSELF TO
YOU AND THE COUNCIL, I MOVE TO AMEND COMMITTEE
REPORT ZERO DASH, 08-8, BY INSERTING A NEW
CONDITION 2, THAT IS UNDERSCORED, AND TO BE READ AS
FOLLOWS:
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"That 120 Hanna HWY, LLC shall keep the 'new
courtyard gathering area' adjacent to Hana Highway,
between Jacques Restaurant and Charley's
Restaurant, as identified in the attached map, as a
future viable option for vehicular egress onto Hana
Highway should the planned exit onto Baldwin Avenue
create a traffic and public safety issue as determined by
the State Department of Transportation or the County
Department of Public Works."
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, we have a motion to amend made by Mr. Molina, seconded by
Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, yeah, thank you very much, Mr. Chair. Not much more
to say other than the fact that I appreciate the applicant being agreeable to this
condition so we can be, I guess, put on the state of alert to be aware of any potential
traffic hubs that could arise from this project, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
Further discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and I believe I did ask this, but I would like to get it on
the record just to make sure that I'm correct.
The question I had posed was because this is a change in zoning bill and the actual
courtyard area is outside of the project area, I just wanted to make certain from
Corporation Counsel that we could attach conditions that are outside of the zoning
area.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you for the question.
Mr. Moto, are you prepared to respond to the question from Ms. Johnson?
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CORPORATION COUNSEL: Yes. Let me observe certain facts that pertain to this
particular agenda item.
First, there is a common, common ownership. We're dealing with the situation where
the subject parcel and the, the neighboring parcel that's, that concerns the, that will
be the subject of the, or will be affected by the conditions, let me put it that way, are
under, under the same ownership.
Secondly, they're all part of an overall common scheme of development.
Third, they are so integrated as to be almost indistinguishable from one from the
other. And these facts are important because this is not always the case in other
situations.
Fourth, the, the, the applicant proposing this development has consented and agreed
to these conditions.
And, therefore, for all those reasons, 1, I do believe that these, conditions of this type
are defensible.
Sometimes what is done in, in situations of this kind, is the condition will be written in
a way that makes it clear that development of the subject parcel, which, which is the
parcel that's technically being rezoned in this, that the building permits are subject to
these actions or these requirements having occurred or being in compliance with,
and that way, the conditions are always tied back to the subject parcel and its
development.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much for that, Mr. Chair. And, you know,
and the only reason I asked was because I think that while the circumstance were not
identical, I believe in Kapalua Mauka when we had gone through rezoning on that,
there were adjacent properties to that where there was common ownership and there
were other things; but, in that particular case, 1 believe that the applicant did not
agree to the conditions.
But 1 just want to make sure that, you know, at least from our perspective, that no one
would challenge what we're doing or that there is a problem that comes up later on.
Because when this is recorded, in the agreement, you know, with the recorder of
deeds, it's just kind of unusual to see stuff that's outside of the particular TMK that
are conditions that run, you know, with this, that are not on the subject TMK.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.

Members, as you are duly aware of, it goes into a unilateral agreement, whereby the
applicant is agreeing with the considerations voluntarily. They choose to agree and
comply, so you are well aware of that.
Further discussion on the motion to amend made by Mr. Molina? With none, all in
favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
We have a main motion as amended.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
I MOVE TO AMEND BY ADDING A NEW CONDITION 3 TO
EXHIBIT "B", AND IN EXHIBIT "2" TO EXHIBIT "C" OF THE
PROPOSED CHANGE IN ZONING BILL. THE CONDITION 3
WILL READ AS FOLLOWS, AS STATED ON YOUR MEMO,
MEMBERS:
"That 120 Hanna Hwy., LLC shall use its best efforts to
save and incorporate", the word should read as "trees",
not "tees", there was an apparent problem with the
word processor lower case "r", "designated as
`exceptional', as identified in the attached map."
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion to amend made by Mr. Molina, seconded by

Mr. Pontanilla, to amend the main motion as amended with a new Condition No. 3.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
And, not--nothing much else to say but to, again, I hope this condition will address
the concerns regarding the trees in the area.
And I also want to thank Councilmember Anderson and her staff for their assistance
with both of these proposed conditions.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
Members, questions? Mr., Mr. Medeiros,
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
No, just, just that, you know, Hana Highway is spelled wrong. Hana has only one "n".
CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe this is a unique way that the entity has chosen to spell-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Their project?
CHAIR HOKAMA:: --this special LLC-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I had that same question very early--COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --in the submittal from the Planning Department. I was ready to return it
because I said, oh, did they, they go through a whole process with double "n's", but it
is a conscious decision by the applicants to list this limited liability corporation in that
specific manner.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you for that clarification, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yeah, no.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could we make a condition that they change the
spelling?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, people, you know, now days, you know, there's a lot of interesting
spellings. I mean, you know, just the other day, you know, I saw this sign for this
individ--young individual who's name is Abcde, and you spell it A-B-C-D-E. Hey.
And that, and you, and you pronounce it as "Absidy". You know, 1 mean, hey, people
getting different now days.
So, but it, it is a legally registered corporation, "H-a-n-n-a", so it's okay, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and just to add further. I don't know if it was, you
know, to create a word that is Hawaiian or not, but, you know, in Hawaiian, you can
never have two consonants together, so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, then, we know this is not a Hawaiian word.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That's why it's "Hanna."
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. My, if 1 may ask Mr. Molina, please. I just have one, one
comment and maybe, you know, you can .
My, my only little heartburn is using the term "exceptional", okay. Because who's
de--designating it as "exceptional"? Under the Code, the Arborist Committee decides
what is exceptional, okay. Us, by just drawing a circle on a map doesn't mean it's
exceptional. That's ... we list it. I will just ask that we may just want to eliminate that
and just go "with the incorporated trees as identified in the attached map."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mr. Chair, I, I have no problem with the referred amendment
because my understanding of the procedure, when designating exceptional trees, it
should go first to the Arborist Committee. And that, to my knowledge, this, these
trees designated as "exceptional", as expressed in testimony, have not gone, to my
knowledge, to the Arborist Committee for their comments as well. So if, I have no, no
objection to deleting that word.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I still . . . I believe we still can fulfill the intent of what we want to do, but,
you know, we are—I just want to make it clear that, you know, if it is going to be
designated "exceptional", that it went through what the Code states is the process by
the authorized authority to make that decision.
Okay, Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, just a little nitpicky thing, but in the handout that was
given to us by the testifier refers to the trees as "Poinsettias". I believe these are
"Poincianas".
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's a big difference in what's growing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Those are Poinsettias.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: If I could offer a suggestion in the second amendment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
"THAT THE 120 HANNA HWY., LLC SHALL USE ITS BEST
EFFORTS TO SAVE AND INCORPORATE MATURE TREES, AS
IDENTIFIED IN THE ATTACHED MAP."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any objections, Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objection.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, I'll accept that as a motion to amend.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, motion made by Ms. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Molina.
And now, Members, that is a motion to amend, the amend, a motion. Okay. So this
is the second amendment, which is the maximum allowed under the rules.
Okay, any further discussion? With none, all in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We're back to the motion to amend the main motion as amended.
Any further discussion? All in favor of the motion please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BA1SA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried.
Now, Members, we are finally back to the main motion as amended.
Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No, Chair. I just again want to express my thank yous to the
applicant and, for working with the community on this project.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further discussion? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, I believe this will be nonsubstantive, but I am informing
you that the map that will be attach--that is attached to this memo now will be revised
accordingly and appropriately as to the condition that has just been approved. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Instead of "exceptional" trees, they'll be "mature" trees.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Or trees designated in relation to Condition No. 3.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you,
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
See, I got, I got lost. Mr. Clerk, did we make the final vote on the main motion as
amended?
COUNTY CLERK: No, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. Okay, ready for the final vote, Members? All in favor of the motion
please say "aye."
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BALSA, JOHNSON,
MEDEIROS, MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICTORINO,
VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no."
NOES: NONE.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried; nine-zero.
Mr. Clerk, I believe we have reached that point in the agenda.
COUNTY CLERK: You are correct, Mr. Chairman.
And just for the record, those were Bills Nos. 8 and 9, respectively.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
January 11, 2008
Page 106

CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
Members, we have completed the business of the Council as listed on the agenda for
today. Under "Announcements", Mr. Victorino, any announcements before
adjournment?

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Members of the Council offered various announcements.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business before the Council, the regular meeting of January 11,
2008, was adjourned by the Chair at 1:40 p.m.
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